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j PROCEELINGS 4645

O
2 JUDGE FRYE: Good afternoon, ladies and gentlemen.

3 This is a prehearing conference in the continuing proceedings
O

4 on the application of Cincinnati Gas & Electric Company,

5 Dayton Power & Light Company, Columbus & Southern Ohio Electric

Company, for an operating license for their William H. Zimmer

Nuclear Power Plant.7

8 We have already completed in this proceeding

9 in past months approximately 17 days of hearing, and we still

at this point have some issues which remain to be heard.g

)j Since those last hearings, this Atomic Safety

and Licensing Board, which is presiding in this proceeding, has
G

been reconstituted.
13

), I would like to introduce to you on my left

Dr. Frank Hooper, who is professor at the University of

Michigan and is Chairman of the Ecology, Fisheries and Wildlifeg

Program there.
37

18 Dr. Hooper has been with this board for quite a

long time and is a familiar face to you.
39

on my right is M. Stanley Livingston, who wasg

' appointed in place of Mr. Glenn Bright on March 5 of this year.

O Dr. Livingeten has e distinguished career end iem
|

| a retired professor in physics.
23

I am John H. Frye. I was appointed on Septemberg
I
!

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 10 in place of Charles Bechhoeffer as Chairman of the Board. 4646
O)m

2 I am a permanent member of the Atomic Safety and Licensing

3 Board panel. Before joining the government, I was in private

4 practice.

5 Now, the purpose of this prehearing conference

6 is to discuss the issues remaining to be heard prior to the

7 completion of this proceeding.

8 Those issues basically involve emergency planning

9 and monitoring, and the topics which we wish to cover in the

10 prehearing conference were enumerated in a memorandum and order

11 which the board issued October 9.

12 At this point I would like to ask counsel if

O
13 they would, please, identify themselves for the record. If I

14 could start with the NRC staff.

15 MR. BARTH: I am Charles A. Barth. I have with

16 me today Mrs. Janice Moore.

17 Together we represent the Office of the Executive

18 Legal Director for NRC.

19 MR. CONNER: For the record, my name is Troy B.

20 Conner, Jr. With me is Mark J. Wetterhahn of our firm of

21 Conner and Moore of Washington. >

("3'd 22 Also appearing today is Jerome Vennemann, an

23 attorney for Cincinnati Gas & Electric.

' 24 JUDGE FRYE: Thank you.

ACE R EPORUNG. lNC.
CINCINN Atl. OwiO
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1 MR. WOLIVER: I am John Woliver and with me is 4647
O,t_

2 Dr. David Fankhauser whom I represent.

1 3 MR. MARTIN: Mr. Chairman, I am David Martin,

4 Assistant Attorney General for the Commonwealth of Kentucky

5 representing the Commonwealth of Kentucky.

6 JUDGE FRYE: Thank you.
,

7 MR. FELDMAN: Mr. Chairman, my name is James H.

8 Feldman, Jr. I represent the Miami Valley Project, and with me

9 is Tom Carpenter who is a member of the project.

10 MR. DENNISON: I am Andrew Dennison. I repre-

11 sent Zimmer Area Citizens of Ohio and Kentucky.

i 12 MR. REDER: I am Donald Reder. I have with me

O
13 Mary Reder. Together we represent the Citizenry of Mentor.

14 However, neither of us is an attorney.

15 JUDGE FRYE: I see.

16 MR. FISSE: I am Lawrence Fisse. I represent

17 the County of Clermont.

18 JUDGE FRYE: Have we missed anyone?

19 (No response.)

20 In the riemorandum and order of October 9, one of

21 the first items that we wanted to have addressed at the pre-

22 het.ing conference was the current status of the development

23 of the off-site emergency plans.

( ) 24
!
i Now ,we understand, of course, and we did when
|
I

i

( ACE R EPORTING. INC.
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46481 we entered the order, that the plans have been formulated, and

O
2 it is our understanding that they are now under review by the

3 Federal Emergency Management Agency.
O

4 We would like to know what the schedule for that

5 review is and when it is anticipated that FEMA might issue its

6 report and what kind of a schedule we might have in that regard

7 to that.

8 MR. BARTH: Mr. Chairman, I discussed this

9 with the personnel in Washington. They have issued a preliminary

10 evaluation of the draft plans, and they find no major defects.

11 There is an exercise scheduled for November 18.

12 The plans will be revised in accord with the problems that may
G

#
13 develop or new insights which may be gained as a result of the

14 exercise.

15 Of course, the critical question is: When do

16 we go to hearing? FEMA has informed me that they will be

17 prepared to have their evaluation of the plans and emergency

18 exercise and have their testimony so they can go to hearing

19 the very first part of February, 1982.

20 JUDGE FRYE: First week of February?

21 MR. BARTH: Yes, sir.

22 JUDGE FRYE: Now, that would include not only

23 the FEMA report, but the Staff's evaluation to be completed by

24 that time?

.

ACE REPO RUNG.1NC.
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I MR. BARTH: No, sir. That would include the 4649

2 addressment by FEMA of the contentions raised by ZAC and whatever

3

)
contentions may remain by Dr. Fankhauser regarding emergency

4 planning.

5 The FEMA total evaluation of the emergency plan

6 I did not inquire into as to when they would be done with it

7 because it does not concern this matter here.

8 JUDGE FRYE: But the staff does evaluate the-

9 FEMA --
.

10 MR. BARTH: No, not prior to hearing, prior to

11 issuance of the operating license.

12 JUDGE FRYE: But the Staff does not plan to

13 evaluate the FEMA findings with respect to contentions prior

14 to the beginning of February?

15 MR. BARTH: We propose to have FEMA address the

16 off-site emergency planning contentions. We propose to have

17 Staff witnesses adress on-site emergency plan contentions.

18 There are three contentions we feel are mixed

19
; and FEMA and the NRC Staff will somehow address those together.
|

20 We do not propose to have a FEMA finding as to

21 the acceptability or the non-acceptability of the emergency

( ) 22| plans prior to hearing, nor do we expect to have the Staff
,

23 review completed prior to hearing.

. ( } 24|

| The reason for that is that the only matters

I
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_
l before us here are the contentions raised by the intervenors 4650

'w)
2 and those contentions which may be admitted by the Board

3 regarding emergency planning.

4 JUDGE HOOPER: You are not going to make your

5 final evaluation of emergency planning then until after this

6 hearing, is that what you are telling us?

7 MR BARTH: I would imagine that would be so,

8 Dr. Hooper.

9 As you realize, the Board's jurisdiction is to

10 hear the matters in controversy, but, of course, prior to the

11 . issuance of the operating license, my agency must make a finding

12 as to the acceptability of emergency planning.

13 This will be done by the director based upon

14 Staff evaluation of non-hearing matters and our Staff review

15 of the findings made by the Licensing Board here.

16 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Conner, I understand that the

1 ~7 latest word I have is that the fuel loading is projected for

18 July of '827

19 MR. CONNER: That's correct.

20 JUDGE FRYE: That's correct. Next item that we

21 had on our list of topics was the status and results of any
O
'#

22 negotiat!7ns leading to the settlement of contentions, and we

23 have received, as I am sure all of the parties have now received ,

O
24 a copy of the settlement agreement which has been entered into

!
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I between the City of Cincinnati and the applicant. 4658

2 I would like to know whether any other party
3 intends to respond to the motion which accompanied that

i

4 settlement agreement? !
!

5 MR. BARTH: Staff, your IIonor, would like to

6 respond here at the prehearing conference that we concur with

7 the motion submitted by the applicant, that the City of
8 Cincinnati and all of.its contentions should be permitted to

:: 9 withdraw or dismissed from this proceeding, whatever the word
,

10 may be. ' '

11 We reviewed the settlement. My agency really

12 has no.-part in the se,ttlement. This is a matter apart from-

0
13 our concern of the. safety of the plant.

14 If the power company and the City of Cincinnati

15 have settled between themselves, I think this will help speed '

16 the proceeding, and we have no objection.

17 JUNE FRYE: You do not plan to file a written

18 response then?

19 MRe BARTH: No.

!
20 JUDGE FRYE: I see. Any other party have an

21 indication of any intents to file a response to the motion?

O
22 MR. WOLIVER: We wouldn't anticipate filing a

! 23 motion. We might have an interest in some clarification of some

O
24 of the aspects of the settlement agreement, but that would not

ACE REPORTING. INC.
CINCINN Aft. OMto
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I concern the City's motion to withdraw. 4652
0

2 JUDGE FRYE: You are representing Dr. Fankhauser?

3 MR. WOLIVER: Yes.

O
4 JUDGE FRYE: I take it your clarification would

5 be aimed at the impact that the settlement might have on

6 Dr. Fankhauser's contentions?

7 MR. WOLIVER: It possibly could. We have interest

8 in some of the factual background concerning aspects of the

9 settlement.

10 JUDGE FRYE: I see. Anyone else?

11 MR. REDER: The City of Mentor would have

12 similar interests with Mr. Woliver which the City has proposed

O
13 some contentions today concerning water treatment and protec-

14 tion from radiological accidents, and insofar as the settlement

15 is related to the City of Mentor's contentions, then we have

16 an interest in it.

17 JUDGE FRYE: I see. I do not take it from

is either of you that your interest would go so far as to oppose

19 or support the settlement, but you are simply interested in

| what impact it may have on your contentions?20

21 MR. REDER: Yes.

22 MR. WOLIVER: Yes.

23 JUDGE FRYE: Initially on that line, I see that

) 24 we have a motion which was just given to n.e before we convened
'

|
i
1
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1 titled Intervenor City of Mentor Motion to Submit Specific 4653
O
:: 2 Intentions or Matter of Participation, which I think I would

3 like to have a chance to look at and perhaps we can get to that

4 after the break.
.

5 Is the State of Kentucky or Clermont County in

6 a position as to advise us as to what positions they may wish

7 to take?

8 MR. FISSE: Copies of this have been distributed.

9 JUDGE FRYE: We will take a look at that too. !

10 The State of Kentucky?

11 MR. MARTIN: If you want a reaction to the City

12 of Cincinnati settlement, we don't have one. '

O
13 Our own emergency planning does -- those will be

la taken care of with our own negotiations with CG&E.

15 JUDGE FRYE: I see. But what I was really

16 aiming at was the positions that the State anticipates it

1-7 might want to take in the forthcoming hearing.

18 Do you have any particular matters that you

19 specifically are interested in, or do you simply want to observe

20 the hearing?

21 MR. MARTIN: Ycur Honor, in your order it is

22 requested that the Commonwealth inform you as to what position

23 we will take in these hearings, if there are any further hearings

24 held.

_
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1 At this time it appears to us that our negotia- 4654
O
k#

2 tions with the utilities are progressing in such a manner that

3 we Probably will not seek to sponsor any of these contentions
rm
U

4 that have been admitted or that other parties are seeking to

5 admit.

6 We will, of course, have witnesses that may have

7 some testimony that you would be interested in concerning the

8 contentions, but we don't intend to be a really active partici-

9 pant in the hearings at this point.

2 10 JUDGE FRYE: We were looking for an identifica-

jj tion of those particular contentions, for instance, that you

12 might want to sponsor a witness. You don't know yet, I take it?

13 MR. MARTIN: At this point since we have no

y contentions admitted, we have no need to offer witnesses unless

15 that would be required by the board for some reason.

16 JUDGE FRY: Good. Fine. Thank you.
l

17 MR. REDER: I suppose Zimmer Cicizens should make

18 some comment at this point. We have no position one way or the

j9 other on the City's agreement.

20 However, I don't want this to register in the

21 absence of my comment that we still pursue contentions dealing

( ) 22 with that same subject matter, other than as it affects the

23 City of Cincinnati.

(
74 MR. DENNISON: From reading the agreement, which

,

ACE REPORMNG. lNC.
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.

I was received a few days back, there is nothing in that agree- 4655()'

2 ment with my stift perusal which would indicate that the City
3 of Cincinnari is under any obligation to notify any other
4 political subdivision which maintains a water source from the

:: 5 Ohio River or, for that matter, water sources frcu well

6 tributaries and other lines which may be affected by radioactive

7 reJeases.

8 So to that extent, Zimmer Arca Citizens has

9 no position as to what the City does, feeling it is the City of
10 Cincinnati's business and the applicant's business, but not to

11 be precluded from pursuing these matters as they refer and

12 ~ relate to other than the City of Cincinnati and its particular

O
13 circumstances.

14 One other thing: There is a member of another

15 political subdivision of the Commonwealth of Kentucky who is

16 present and has asked if he may addreas some question to the

17 board at this time. It is Mr. Gene Sell, Superintendent of

: : 18 Campbell County Common Schools.
,

,

19 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Sell spoke with me before we
l
| 20 convened the prehearing. I was just about to come to him.

21 Mr. Sell, if you want to say a few words, I
,

22 think now would be the time to do it.

23 MR. SELL: My name is Gene Sell. As Superintendent

( ) 24 of the Campbell County Common Schools serving as duly elected

ACE REPORDNG. WC.
CINCINN ATI. OMIO
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I on the Board of Education, I respectfully request that I be 46567()
2 considered and granted the opportunity for pecition of admission

-
3

as a participant in these proceedings as an intervenor respon-
uJ

4 sible for the safe evacuation of the boys and girls of our

5 private and parochial schools.

6 JUDGE FRYE: Very good. Mr. Sell, you can, of

7 course, file a petition with us at any time.

8 A petition filed under Section 2.714 of our

9 regulations now would be late and would require a justification

10 as indicated in that regulation.

11 There is one other regulation under which you

12 may qualify which would be 2.715C, participation by states and

O
13 interested local governments.

14 -! So you should, if you wish to pursue that,

15 file an appropriate petition and serve the parties to the pro-

16 ceeding so they may respond.

17 MR. CONNER: If the board please, I would like

18 the record to be clear as to whether or not Mr. Dennison is in

19 fact representing Mr. Sell.

20 We have some indication that Mr. Dennison has

21 some representative relationship to Mr. Sell as well as to the

b)
'' 22 intervener EAC-ZACK, but I don't know whether Mr. Dennison is

23 representing both or not.

n]\
N- 24 MR. DENNISON: If I may respond, apparently

ACE REPORTING. INC.
CINCINN Af t. OoseO
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I Cincinnati Gas & Electric intelligence is quite good. 46577s,

U
2 I do, as a matter of fact, represent and have previously indi-

(_)
3 cated so by filing with this board a recognition of counsel of,-

4 record for Zimmer Area Citizens and Zimner Area Citizens of
: Kentucky.

6 In that capacity, Mr. Sell sought counsel with

7 me from standpoint of consulting with him absent orofessional

8 representation relative to simply responding as best I might

9 to some of the procedures, some of the circumstances with which

10 this body deals concerning evacuation and emergency prepared-

11 ness.

12 To that ex.snt, I have shared thoughts with

(~#)'

13 Mr. Sell. I do not represent either Mr. Sell, nor the Campbell

14 County School Board, nor the Common Schools of Campbell County.

15 If that clarifies it for you or if one wishes

16 further explanation, I am certainly willing to provide it.
|

17 JUDGE FRYE: Thank you.

| 18 MR. DENNISON: I might also add for the record,
l

19 I did point out to Mr. Sell that I would also be willing to

,
20 assist in any manner deemed appropriate with counsel for the

1

21 Campbell County Schools, but advised him that I realized the

(~')
| ''

22 potentiality of a conflict between Zimmer Area Citizens and I

( 23 the school, should I undertake to attempt a dual representation
)''

24 and have simply steered myself away from that problem.

|| ACE REPORTING. INC.
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l

j JUDGE FRYE: I see. Before we go on to specific 4658

O
2 contentions, let me inquire whether, first, there have been other

,

3 attempts to settle contentions other than the successful negotia-

tions between --4

5 MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, before you move on,

I thought we were still on the question of the agreement between6

7 the City and the Applicant, and are you still asking for people's

comments on that?8

9 JUDGE FRYE: I thought we had gotten the comments,

10 MR. CONNER: I would like to request that we be

jj given an opportunity to obtain conformed copies for official

files at such time.12
,

13 If the board were inclined to grant that today,

ja we will make copies available for that purpose.

JUDGE FRY": Fine. I have the original. Would15

16
you like that?

j7 MR. CSNNER: The board will want an original.

18 We would like two, one for us and one for the City.

JUDGE FRYE: Fine. Have there been any other39

20 negotiations on specific contentions among the parties?

MR. BARTH: Mr. Chairman, the staff in response21

( ) 22 to your order scheduled a conference call last Tuesday among

23 the Power Company, Mr. Dennison representing ZAC, Mr. Woliver

( ) 24 representing Dr. Fankhauser, and Mr. Fisse who represents

ACE R EPORMNG. INC.
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1 Clermont County, and when you have this many lawyers together, -4659()
:: 2 progress is usually a forlorned prospect, and we arrived at

3 no conclusion except that we have all tried to disagree as

4 politely as possible.

5 There is no grounds that we see at the moment

6 for any kind of settlement.

7 The Staff did specifically propose to Dr. Fankhaus.er

8 that his contention to D be considered for withdrawal. That

9 contends no monitoring readouts are provided at the City

10 Water Works.

11 of course, that has now been resolved by the

12 agreement between the Power Company and the City of Cincinnati,

( ) 13 [ and there will be readouts.
!

14 We were informed that this probably would not

15 come to fruition if we desire to withdraw the contention.

16 The only other contention that the Staff felt

17 probably ought to be gone by the wayside is Contention 3 which

18 states that the applicant's plans do not provide for monitoring

19 radioactive effluents at the City Water Works. That also

20 has been resolved by the agreement between the Power Company

21 and the City, and we felt that this really should go, but even

22 this we could not obtain.

23 So we obtained no kind of cgreement by anybody
O 24 to withdraw any kind of contentions except that Mr. Dennison

ACE REPJRMNG. INC.
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1 did express that he would give consideration to withdrawing 4660

0
2 that part of hia Contention 25 insofar as it related to the

3 City of Cincinnati.

O
4 All the parties are here present. If I have

5 misrepresented any of the telephone conversation, I wish you

6 would individually correct the record, please.

7 MR. CONNER: I think I would note that I scated

8 in that call, as I had done in my letter of October 21, which

9 was also sent to the board, that it is our view that the

10 developing regulations and the ainendments to the license and

11 the failure to pursue discovery, particularly on the part of

12 ZAC thich was a basis for their admission late, would in our

13 view make most, if not all, of the contentions as presently

14 phrased by both Dr. Fankhauser and ZAC improper for further

15 consideration by the board, either on the basis that they have

16 been mooted by various circumstances or that they now clearly

17 are so shown to lack specificity of purpose, that they should

18 not be considered.

19 On that basis, I think there was some indication

i

20 that an attempt to be.more specific or to clarify contentions

21 might.be made today, but as the appropriate time comes, I would

22 in effect move that these contentions be stricken as no longer

23 pertinent to the proceeding for whatever argument may be

24 approp:-iate .

ACE R EPORTING. INC.
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1 JUDGE FRYE: Well, it would seem to the board 4661O''
2 that under the circumstances, the proper course is for us to

3 go through the contentions one at a time and get your arguments
O

4 for and against tb- also to determine at the same time whether

5 it is possib] .o modify the contentions in any way to make

6 them more ,pecific as we are going.

7 MR. REDER: Mr. Chairman, I would like the board

a j to note that relative to the conference call of Tuesday, was it,

9 that Clermont County and the City of Mentor were in the same

10 relative position in that both are intervenors and neither at

11 that time had filed contentions and that the city of Mentor

12 was excluded from the conference call and Clermont County was
O

13 included.

14 JUDGE FRi'E: My impression, and correct me if

15 I am wrong, was that the City of Mentor and the State of Kentucky

16 and Clermont County are all participating in the 2.716 as

(
17 opposed to 2.714.

18 MR. REDER: I am sorry. I am not an attorney and

19 I don't understand your references.

20 JUDGE FRYE: Sometimes there is very little
|
'

21 distinction between the two roles, bu': the 2.715 covers

) 22 interested states and local governments who are presented to

23 enter the proceeding with somewhat less of a showing than is
pU' ' 24 required of a full-scale intervenor who becomes a party.
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1 I wanted to be sure that I was not mischaracteriz- 4662 i

()
2 ing the role of the City, the State or the County when I say l

3 that they are participating under 2.715 as an interested state

O
4 or local government.

5 MR. REDER: I really don't see how that affects

6 my assertion that we were in the same relative position as to

7 both the intervencrs and neither having filed contentions.

8 JUDGE FRYE: Well, you have juct now this morning

9 filed a motion to submit specific contentions.

10 JUDGE HOOPER: Sir, I can't hear you very well.

11 I didn't understand what you were objecting to.

12 Was it that you were not included in a conference

'

13 call?

14 MR. REDER: I did not make objection to it.

15 I was merely stating or wanting the board to note that we were

16 not included while another participant in these proceedings

17 was included, who is in the same relative position from our

18 point of view as the City of Mentor as regards to being parti-

19 cipants and neither having filed contentions at that time or

20 at least the board not having received contentions at that time.
,

21 JUDGE FRYE: I see.

( ) 22 JUDGE HOOPER: Thank you for speaking up.<

23 I could not hear you.

) 24 JUDGE FRYE: Well, I think, unless the parties

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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I have any preliminary matters that they wish to take up, that 46637_s
d

2 this would be an appropriate time to begin going through the

3 contentions.
O,-,

4 Let me say that the board has been working

3 from the list of contentions which was furnished with the

6 applicant's motion to begin hearings on emergency planning

7 and monitoring which was filed last July 9.

8 W3 have not heard any objections from any parties

9 to this enumeration of contentions so we have been using that

10 .in our work.

11 We understand Contention 1 has been the subject of

12 su= mary disposition, so that brings us to Contention 2 of

O
13 Dr. Fankhauser.

14 The contention reads that the applicant's plans

15 for monitoring radiological releases from the plants are

16 inadequate because, A, no pr: visions have been made to monitor

1:7 said releades at the Moscow Elementary School which is

18 approximately 800 meters from the proposed site.

t :: 19 Dr. Fankhauser, I guess initially I would

20 like to clarify something for the record.

21 I understand that the school has been closed.
' h"'22
i

MR. WOLIVER: That is correct, We have been

23 so informed by the applicant and thereby Contention 2-A would

24 h be moot at this time.'

I

AM REPOR UNG. INC.
CthCIN N A ?I. OMIO



1 JUDGE FRYE: You would be willing to drop that 4664

O
2 one?

3 MR. WOLIVER: Based upon the assumption that that

O
4 building will not be used in the future at any time as an

5 elementary school, as a school at all.

6 JUDGE FRYE: I have no idea what the future plans

7 may be.

3 2-B states that the monitoring plans are inade-

9 quate because no provision has been made for directly involving

10 the citizenry of the vicinity of the sitn and the monitoring

11 of the plant's activities.

12 MR. WOLIVER: Your Honor, on several of these sub-

(
13 contentions under Contention 2 and also contention 4, the panel

34 should note that these contentions were drawn approximately

15 five years ago, and to some extent, are outdated, and we would

16 submit as stated in our prehearing statement a position, which

17 was filed last week, that given the recent events going up until

18 just the last few weeks when the county and state emergency

19 plans have been received, we should be given an opportunity to

20 review those plans at this time, conduct discovery, either

21 formal or informal, and based upon that either withdraw some

( ) 22 of these contentions that we feel would be satisfied based

23 upon the plans or refine them so that we can be much more

- ( ) 24 specific when we come to the hearing.
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1 JUDGE FRYE Mr. Conner. 46Gs
(3
V

2 MR. CONNER: If your Honor pleases, on this

3 specific 2-B for monitoring tha plant's activities and C, our

:: 4 section of the FSAR 11.6 has been in the record for five-odd

5 years. It has been available to Dr. Fankhauser these many years

and so forth.6

7 If he wanted to file discovery, he could have

8 filed discovery a long time ago, but the fact is that we are

9 faced with the same, older story, "Give us more time to look

10 because we have not looked yet."

11 The mere fact that they knew about this most

12 recent development is shown by -- their most recent development
()

13 that they have generated, their motion a week ago saying they

14 want more time -- certainly that gave them enough time to

15 review contentions that they have had for five years.

16
There is no substance to this contention,

j7 among others, but immediately in view, 2-B and 2-C and E and

18 F I move be stricken because they are fully covered.

| No discovery has been had. No issues have been39

20 identified, and it is all on the record, and I certainly don't

21 see how this board will be able to do anything more than to

Ol'
22 read what is already in the record because no indication that|

|

23 anything is wrong with what we have provided here has been

24 set forth by the opposition.
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1 In other words, I think the time is now, not 4666(~)
V

2 sometime later when they might get around to it.

_ 3 Dr. Fankhauser has been in this case since the

4 construction permit hearings in 1973, I believe, or earlier.

5 He has presumably followed the case all along. Certainly he

6 is the least qualified to say that I need more cime to read

7 something that has been in the ."ecord for some time.

8 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Barth.

9 MR. BARTH: The monitoring activities outside

10 the plant, off-site, have not changed substantially since the

submission of the FSAR. There is nothing new.11 e

12 This has been around for years. There is no

() 13 - reason to have any kind of discovery on this. This is one of

14 the contentions which the Staff felt we could go on with the
|

|

15 hearing when Mr. Conner suggested a hearing as soon as possible.

16 We are ready to go on to hearing any time.

I'7 Dr. Fankhauser wished to show some kind of defect in the

18 monitoring that is set forth in Section 11 of the FSAR.

!
! 19 JUDGE FRYE: Are you addressing E and C7
|

20 MR. BARTH: I was addressing just C, your Honor.

21 The FSAR Section 11.6 in regard to E has been changed. That

22 now defines the racioisotopes that will be monitored. There is

23 a change.
('%
''} There has been a ahange in conformity to provide
i

24

|

I
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I1 information that Mr. Fankhauser has asked for. 4667

2 Section 11.6 of the FSAR has made one very small

3 change in the monthly assays of isotopic concentrations in
O

4 area foodstuffs to increase the number of times in .which the
5 assessment vill be made. It is a minor change.

: 6 These things are old. There is no reason for

7 discovery in these areas. Go to hearing.

8 MR. WOLIVER: A couple of points, your Honor.

9 First of all, I think I should make clear a position that we
10 took last meer when the applicants moved to proceed with the

11 hearing on certain motions.

12 It is our position that the issues affecting
O

13 monitoring and emergency planning are basically too intertwined

14 to fiburcate into two or more hearings.
:: 15 We see that two both -- and also we see the on-site

16 and off-site emergency plans as very integrated and should be

looked at that way by the board when addressed in the hearing.17

la Therefore, if monitoring plans were made at some

19 earlier date, that would Not change our position with respect

20 to all of our contentions, and it is my position that one

21 example would be the Clermont County Radiological Emergency

22 Response Plan was recently revised and served on the parties

23 in the latter part of September of this year.
O

24 We would view this as a very important document
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I and very relevant, at least I would hope they're irrelevant to 4668

2 many of our contentions.

3 JUDGE FRYE: How is it relevant to these specific

O
4 contentions?

5 MR. WOL7VER: Looking at Contention 2-B, the

6 contention deals with the issue of the involvement in monitoring

7 of the -- the involvement of the citizenry is monitored surround-

8 ing the plant.

9 Looking at the county, I will restrict this to

10 Clermont County, since this would be our primary interest

11 from Dr. Fankhauser's standpoint right now, the whole question

i 12 of how the county's public agencies interreact and disseminates

O 13 information to the populus in the area would be related here

14 in Contention 2-B.

15 one issue on monitoring, which certainly must

16 be made clear, is the dissemination of the information that is

1-7 provided in the event of an accident, the question being:
t

18 Who gets the information?

19 Next question is: How is the accuracy of that

20 information verified and, third, but certainly not least in

21 prominance, would be how the populus reacts to the information

( ) 22 they are given, be it instructions or whatever.

i 23 JUDGE FRYE: The problem that I have with our
|

( ) 24 position is that it seems to me that this says, as I read it,
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1

|

__

,
1 that some provision should have been made to bring the citizenry 4669 g

J
2 of Clermont County, for example, into the business of monitoring

3 the plant's activities, not how the county is going to distri-

4 bute information among the residents of the county.

:: 5 biR. WOLIVER: The wording here for provision

6 has been made for diz9ctly involving the citizenry in the vicinity
::

7 of the site and the monitoring that would be correct. I

8 think that your -- the term, phrase, "directly involving" might

9 be a little misleading and, again, this is something that would

p) be a point for revision once a review of the Clermont County

11 radiological emergency plans, response plan, is complete.

12 Again, it would be our position that it is

O
13 critical that with respect to monitoring the citizenry, no matter

,

14 how they are involved, are involved enough so that they are

15 confident that the data obtained from monitoring is correct.

16 JUDGE FRYE: One of the things that we are trying

s

l'7 to accomplish through this prehearing conference is to ask

18 that the iJsues that are going to go to hearing, I want to

19 know specifically what those contentions are attacking or

20 asserting.

21 I don't want to get into a situation where things

ONJ are vague, where it is uncertain as to what Dr. Fankhauser may22

23 mean by a certain contention.
p
'

24 I want everyone to understand precisely what it
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1 is that is of concern so that everyone can addresc it. 4670
h'~

2 MR. WOLIVER: Your Honor, that would relate back

3 to our initial position which would be that given .he contention
O

4 the historical context of these contentions were made over five
5 years ago, and given the most recent developments, such as the

issuance of this particular document, we should be given some6

7 time to digest this information and, again, at'?his poli.t.
3 conduct discovery.

9 Again, it could be either formal or informal.

10 From that information and from review of the document and other
:: 11 documents that have been recently filed, either revise these

12 contentions so that they are not as vague as they are now.

13 Admittedly some of them are vague and some of

14 them are very broad, and it would be our position to have them

15 narrowed or withdrawn at the time of -- prior to the time of the

16 future hearing.
!

l

| 17 MR. BARTH: Mr. Chairman, I would like to address

18 the recent remarks by counsel when it is appropriate. I did not

19 .7ean to interrupt your interchange.

20 JUDGE FRYE: No, I am going to come back to you.

21 MR. BARTH: Thank vou.,

'

22 JUDGE FRYE: Can you address the applicant's

i
23 j, and staff's arguments with respect to Section 11.6 of the

(' I!
N- 24 il FSAR?

!

!
i
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1 MR. WOLIVER: Right now I don't have that section 4671
0

2 in front of me, but that would be only one aspect of the issues

3 related to the -- or the facts related to these contentions.
O

4 JUDG9 FRYE: My other question was: Can you give

5 me some authority in our regulations with respect to requiring

.

the involvement of the citizenry one way or the other?6

7 Are you aware of anything in the regulations

8 which might deal wi?h this?

9 MR. WOLIVER: At this point, we would intend to

10 show that this contention, as it might be refined, and, again,

11 I am stating this hypothetically, that we might refine it and

i

12 certain contentions might be withdrawn if we are satisfied. '

'
13 However, we would show that the overall emergency

14 plans and monitoring plans, as they relate, would be ineffective

15 . and, for example, without local citizenry involved to the point

16 where the local populus is confident of the information, both

| 17 the data concerning the emissions from the plant and the

la information concerning instructions for the populus to take

19 certain protective actions is correct.

20 We would either be intending to show that that

21 would be related to the regulations concerning emergency plans

i 22 or we will withdraw these contentions.

23 JUDGE FRYE: We were hoping that we would be

24 able to go through that process in this prehearing conference.
|

|
i
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1 MR. WOLIVER: I V7.derstand that. We would not 4672
(:) 2 1 be able to so specify or revise or withdraw contentions at this

3 time,

4 JUDGE FRYE: Raw dc you respond to the appli-

5 cant's 4tt ff with respect to the fact that you apparently have

6 not conducted any discovery?

7 MR. WOLIVER: Discovery has been conducted, and

8 the discovery I am referring to was conducted several years ago.

9 In the intervening period, I think the hearing

10 panel-would~have to be familiar with the history. These par-

11 ticular contentious that we are discussing right row were

12 tentatively set for hearing in 1979.

13 Of course, this board is aware of the events that

14 occurred that year and the subsequent events with respect to

15 revisions of the NRC regulations and what have you and subsequent

16 to that the particular revisions that have occurred here with

'
17 respect to emergency plans.~

18 I would submit t tat now 8a the time that we
,

,

should commence discovery.19
I

20 JUDGE FRYE: Discovery has been open for quite

21 a long time.

( 22 MR. WOLIVER: That's right. However, it would
,

23 be our position, and I think this might be the position of other
|
!

24 intervenors also, that discovery would not be very fruitful,
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1

l

1 say, six months ago without having the Clermont County 4673
O

2 Radiological Emergency Response Plan in cand and at least I
|

3 was aware that such a plan was in the works. |

O
4 I believe the applicants had hired a consulting

5 firm which spent quite a good deal of time developing or

6 assisting the county and states in developing these plans. <

I

7 It just would not be fruitful to be asking

8 questions as to the issuance of this document.

9 JUDGE FRYE: Thank you. Mr. Conner, do you have

, 10 any response?

11 MR. CONNER: Sir, if the board cleases, to bring

12 this to a head, will the board entertain a position for summary
()+

13 disposition on Fankhauser Contentions 2-B, C, E and F for the

14 reasons I will restate.

15 Simply stated, we have had in the record, par-

| 16 ticularly this Chapter 11, and most specifically Subsection 11.6,
|
| 17 as I have previously stated, the basic information related to
I
!

is the monitoring that would take place.

19 We submit that with regard to B there is no

20 requirement whatsoever for "directly involving the citizenryi

!

21 in the vicinity of the site in monitoring of the plant's

22 activities."

23 The only requirements involving the citizenry

24 is the general distribution of general information which is
|
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1 totally a point that is covered by our draft " Circle of Safety," 4674
(mkJ

2 which has been distributed at least two or three times.

3 So there is simply no basis for the contention in
| C)

\/
| 4 B as is true of the remaining.three subcontentions, the

5 Commission's Regulations in Appendix E and the Regulatory Guide

6 in 654 lay cut what the Commission has established as the

7 apptspriate requirements here.

8 We submit that we have met all of these monitorinc

*

9 requirements. We have listed the information that will be

y monitored as we have stated, including what will be monitored,

11
what isotopes will be monitored, and the isotopic concentrations

in foodstuifs and so forth.
12

13 I will note in passing, there is no particular

y requirement for monthly assays as set forth in Subcontention F.

I would also note that in the Environmental15

16 Report on operating license stage, Chapter 6, the same material

is also covered.p

18
We, on that basis, believe that a motion for

j9 summary disposition of these particular subcontentions should

be granted. We would also note that we object to Mr. Woliver's
20

suggestion that ha can now, after all of these years, come up
21

( ) 22 with new contentions, different contentions, that may be more

23 specific and be more palatable,

rm
(_) 24 We sabmit that they have had more than ample

-
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1 opportunity to set forth the specific concerns, the specific 4675

b''
2 items, that have bothered them in this proceeding and it is a

3 condition for interventica under Section 2.714, that they have

4 totally failed to do so and snould not now be allowed to atcarpt

5 to put same more baling wire or Scotch tape on their conten-

6 tions.

7 MR. WOLIVER: If I may respond to that.

3 JUDGE FRrE: May I get Mr. Barth and then we will

9 come back to you.

10 MR. WOLIVER: Certainly.

11 MR. BARTH: I think largely that the chairman,

12 in your dialogue with counsel, have largely anticipated my
| c)

13 arguments.ss

ja As this contention reads: "The applicant's

15 plans for radiological monitoring ar inadequate."

16 We are not talking about emergency plans. We

17 are talking about the applicant's plans. The applicant's

18 plans for radiological monitoring have not changed except in the'

1

19 most minor detail since the submission of the FSAR, the draft

20 emergency plans which were sent by the applicant to FEMA and to
|

| 21 all the parties the 1st of October, have nothing to do with this

( ) 22 contention whatsoever, and as far as the staff is concerned,

23 this is not a forum to start entertaining new contentions.

( ) 24 That was done under Chairman Jensch when this

1

| 4ce arpoanNo. isc.
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I contention was admitted. The addressment by counsel for 4676

2 Dr. Fankhauser largely has concerned itself with matters

3 totally unrelated to the contantion, and I feel that they are

O 4 improper. The view of the staff, we have a contention. It

5 could be made more specific, but this is no time to amend it

6 and broaden it. Let's go to hearing on this thing.

7 If Dr. Fankhauser, can show that there is a

8 regulation involvement in the local citizenry in radiological

9 monitoring by the applicant, not by the county but by the

10 applicant, off-site, let him do so. Thank you, your Honor.

11 JUDGE FRYE: I have gotten a little confused here

12 myself. We started out with B and we seem to have picked up C,

( ) 13 E and F. Is that correct? We are talking about B, C, and E

14 and F? Have you been addressing all of those, Mr. Woliver?

15 MR. WOLIVER: Certainly not F, your Honor. I havo

16 not been addressing F. I think we can address that, though, in

17 this dialogue that we are having.
!

18 JUDGE FRYE: Sure. Let me come back to you.

19 MR. WOLIVER: First of all to address one

20 point raised by Mr. Barth, Contention 2 starts out, "The
i

21 applicant's plans." We would submit that that phraseology

| (]) 22 would encompass, not only the plans that are specifically drawn

23 up by the applicant, but all of the emergency plans of govern-

( ) 24 ments, whatever, in the area surrounding the plant which would
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I
relate to emergency planning, and I would think that that would 4677

2 be a fair reading of what was originally stated.
3

Certainly five years ago it would be very hardO,
to know that particular regulations concerning emergency .

5
planning would put various requirements on either governments

0
or on applicants at this point.

7
I would not think that we would be expected to

6
be that visionary in the drawing of our contentions five years

9
ago.

10
In response to what Mr. Conner has said, I guess

II at this point I would have a question for the applicants and
12 that is: What significance the applicant sees that this

O I3
particular document has to monitoring and the emergency plans?

I4 Maybe that gets down to the basic issue here. I am hearing

15
that the questions concerning monitorir.g and the emergency

16 plans are not related to what is in t his document.
t

17
Again, this document was issued late in September.

I8 The chapter entitled, " Circle of Safety" was issued, was dated
19 Septerber 18, 1981. That is a particular chapter referred to

20 by Mr. Conner.,

:
.

21
| MR. BARTH: As a point of order, sir, we can

22 refer to the document he is talking about rather than just
23 "this document." Staff counsel does not really -- does not
24 know what the other counsel is talking about.

|

| ACE REPORMNG. INC.
| CINCINN ATO. ON00
|

|

_ _ - - - ._. __ _ . . - - . _ _ - -_ _ .-- .



) JUDGE FRYE: I believe he is talking about the 4678

2 Clermont County Emergency Plan; is that correct?

3 MR. WOLIVER: That is the document that has been
b-

a the subject of the dialogue all along. It is the Clermont

5 County Radiological Emergency Response Plan.

JUDG, FRYE: De it a nave anything further?

MR. WOLIVER: Nothing further. I won't restate7

8 "Y ^ "" 8*

JUDGE FRYE: It is not necessary, I do not believe.9

I put off consideration right now of the question Mr. Conner10

raises about summary disposition. I think we will come back tojj

that later on.g

MR. WOLIVER: In that consideration, your Honor,13

j, we would concurrently move or conversely move that we be given

an pp rtunity at this time to further revise these particular
15

e ntentions in light of the --
16

JUDGE FRYE: For the record, wh!n would youj7

pr p se to do that?
18

MR. WOLIVER: Certainly this would depend onj9

schedules for the hearing and what have you, but we would have
,04

to confer with my client on this, but I would think four or fiveg

| f) g weeks would be sufficient.

We are talking about documents that were in t.he
23

O, makins for months by, es 1 underseend it, a verv 1erse,
2
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1 competent team of experts essentially hired by the applicants. 467fO
2 This is not an unreasonable request in light
3 of that, in light of the amount of information that must be

O
4 digested.

5 JUDGE FRYE: Okay.

6 JUDGE HOOPER: Mr. Woliver, at least to me it

7 is not all clear as to what the connection between the monitor-
8 ing and the Clermont County Plan is.

9 One is for emergency preparedness and one is for

p) monitoring. You have not made to me a very good connection

11 between these two except to say that in some vague way they
|

12 are related and not being a lawyer, I am not at all aware of

O
13 what this relationship really amounts to, whether it is some-

14 thing that is tangible that we can litigate.
I

15 MR. WOLIVER: I see your point, but our position

16 would be that the entire emergency plan and the effectiveness of

17 that plan would be predicated upon an accurate monitoring system.

ja It would also be predicated upon the county

19 officials who are responsible for carrying out the emergency plar.

20 obtaining accurate monitoring data within a very obviously short

21 time. As a matter of fact, w e would suggest that it would be

Gh
*

22 instantaneous.

23 Also the emergency plan and the effective > ss

24 of that plan would be predicated upon the populus, as I have

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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j stated before, reacting in an 4:ppropriate manner to the informa- 4680

2 tion that is provided to the populus through the monitoring

3 activities that are ongoing.

O
4 There are lots of questions that arise at that

5 Point, how the monitoring information is disseminated and,

6 again, another question would be how the populus views the

7 accuracy of that information.

8 Certainly no plan will work, no emergency plan

9 will work, if the populus is not properly alerted to informa-

tion.10

jj JUDGE HOOPER: Excuse me, but you have not got

12 any objections, or you are not attacking the inadequacy of the
o

pl.an f the monitoring system that has been proposed in the FSAR,13

ja turning aside from tne matter of how it is used? That is the

15 subject that you are talking about now, how this monitoring

16 will be used in emergency, but you do not have any questions

j7 about the adequacy of the monitoring itself?

jg MR. WOLIVER: I wouAd have a hard time separating

the two. I think you are talking about the question of how the19

20 plan looks on paper, and my concern is how that relates to

#""11DY*21

A
\) How would that be carried out? As far as theg

23 monitoring equipment, that is another question, the location of

i G
| b monitors and that is also addressed in another subsequent24

[ ACE REPORUNG lNC.
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!

I contention. 4681 !

( I
2 Again, I am not sure -- it would be our position ',

i

3 that you can't separate the effectiveness of the plan as it |

O
is carried out and as it relates to monitoring.4

5 JUDGE FRYE: Dr. Livingston has a question for

6
you.

7 JUDGE LIVINGSTON: I would like to know, now

g speaking specifically to the 2-B item of the contentions, what

9 a concise statement of your present position would be regarding

10 how you now look at that contention.

jj MR. WOLIVER: Okay. It would be our position --

12 it is our position and it has been our position all along -- that
O

13 an effective monitoring system for the Zimmer Plant would have

ja to in some degree involve the public.

15 Let me explain what I mean by involving the

16
public. That's a critical point there.

37 The public has to be confident that the inforna-

jg tion it receives is correct. I think that we can all agree that

39 the monitoring activities ongoing are to gather information.

20 That information must be acted upon by a large number of

21 persons, not only public officials, but the public in general,

(
22 either as it would have access to the information directly or '

23 indirectly through the public officials whom the populus pre-
,

24 sumably should trust.
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1 JTJL'GE LIVINGSTON: How do ycu think the informa- 4682
(~)
'#

2 tion that should be given, or going out to the citizenry, where

3 does it come from? What sort of thing?
,.

~

s4 MR. WOLIVER: I am not suro I understand.

5 JUDGE LIVINGSTON: Well, I am not either. I

6 have been trying to find out what you mean by the citizenry.

7 They are not competent in taking measurements. They are not

8 competent to interpret measurements.

9 There is some place at which the citizenry, you

10 want them to get into the picture. Would you explain to me

it where that is - what part of the process that is?

12 MR. WOLIVER: Again, let me premise the statement

(3'/ by saying that I am not an expert in this area and what I am13

14 asking for is the opportunity to revise the wording of the con-

15 tention consistent with our overall philosophy inherent in the

16 contention.

17 Do not take this as what would be -- I am trying

18 to give you what would be our philosophy underlying this
|

| contention.19

20 JUDGE LIVINGSTON: Am I correct in saying that

21 what you really mean is you would like to be able to revise that

i f%
| s_) 22 statement? i

| 23 MR. WOLIVER: Not revise the intent, the under-
|

| (~
(_)\ lying intent. The question would be right now: What level ofl

24

|
|

| 4cm nuantmo. me.
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I citizenry involvement is necessary for the monitoring of the 4683-

!
%.J

2 emergency plans to be effective?

C
f- JUDGE FRYE: Let me see if I can rephrase what
(.)S

4 I think Dr. Livingston is getting at.

5 Guppose, you know, we granted this contention

6 on its merits. What relief would be appropriate? What relief

7 would you see with respect to the applicants?

8 MR. WOLIVER: Let me ask you: When you say

9 granted, are you saying leaving the contention as it stands or

10 are you saying ultimately as a result of the hearing?

11 JUDGE FRYE: Ultimately as a result of the

12 hearing, writing our decision, we have decided that you deserve

13 relief with respect to this. What relief do you want?

14 MR. WOLIVER: Again, I would premise this by

15 saying that we wculd want the opportunity to revise what might

16 be specific factual contentions, but again the underlying
I

| 17 relief that we would want would be a monitoring system which

18 would be so designed that the information that is obtained

19 from that system would in some way be disseminated to thei

1
1

20 public.

21 I am not saying at what level, either the public
/~')''~

22 has direct access on an ongoing basis to know the level of

| 23 releases, radioactive releases, emitted from the plant or

( ) 24
'

'~

knowing readouts at a later period of time, say, in the event
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|

|

|
_

1 of an emergency or whatever, but in any event, the level of 4684
(3
' " ''

2 monitoring is such that the public -- we would be assured that

3 the public would get correct information and the public
O
V

4 itself would be confident that the information it received is

5 correct.

6 Now, I cannot be more specific right now and

7 define for you that plan without a review of the emergency

8 plan.

9 JUDGE FRYE: Thank you.

10 MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman --

11 JUDGE FRYE: Just a minute. One last question

12 and then I will come back, if I may.
A

l
13 How does that relief tie into the Clermont

14 Counti Plan?

15 MR. WOLIVER: My understanding would be that the

16 Clermont County Plan would be or is predicated upon receiving
1

;7 monitoring data in a certain manner and to that extent, again,

18 the entire Emerge ncy Response Plan is a response to monitoring
,

| 19 data that is being disseminated by one source and received by

20 another source.

21 JUDGE FRYE: Your basic position is apparently

( ) 22 that,.in Dr. Fankhauser's view, there is inadequate assurance,

23 I suppose, that the public would have credence in the sort of

(~h
|

N/ 24 information they might receive; is that correct?
|

l
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I MR. WOLIVER: That woldd be correct. Then, 4685

2 though, as I previously stated, it is possible that some of thes e

3 contentions will be withdrawn once the information contained
4 in the recent documents that we have received is digested and
5 reviewed.

6 We might be confident that our concerns are

7 being met.

8 JUDGE FRYE: It may be in light of that that

9 perhaps the best way to approach it would be through a motion
10 for summary disposition which you would respond to. Let us

Il give that some thought. Mr. Conner.

12 MR. CONNER: Chairman, in view of, I think

O
13 maybe Dr. Livingston's question, but I thir:k it is proper to

14 put in the record at this point that as Mr. Woliver has now

15 described, most recently described his view of this contention,
16 it would be in our view an impermissible attack upon the
17 Commission's regulations as to what he called the " extent of

18 citizenry involvement."

19 The Commission's regulations in 5047 of 10 CPR

20 Emergency Plans, Subsection 7, describes the information to be

21 made available to the public on a periodic basis and so forth

; 22 as it provides there.

23 It references specifically New Reg-0654 and::

O 24 Footnote 1.
|

|
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I

I
1 The Commission has determined what notification 4686'

O
2 should be given and'has so stated in its regulations.

,

3 Mr. Woliver's latest argument is that this does not provide

'
4 adequate confidence to the citizens and in response to your

5 question wants some kind of dissemination of raw data, I guess,

6 to the various people.

7 This goes clearly beyond what the Commission has

8 determined in the regulations, and under Section 2.758 is not

9 appropriate for consideration by the board in this preceeding.

10 . So we would add that to our other points. Oh,

11 I would also request that if the board does not seek, as I said,

12 I think at the very beginning, I think these contentions should

r)(- be dismissed so my motion for summary disposition is in the13

14 alternative to dismiss or to grant sammary dispositions on those

15 four subcontentions.

16 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Barth, did you have anything to

17 add?

18 MR. BARTH: With the difficulty of repeating

19 myself, your Honor, this ce"+tention is a contention about the

20 applicant's radiological monitoring plan which has not changed

21 since Chairman Jensen let 'his contention in.

( ) 22 To use poor grammar, it ain't got nothing to

23 do with emergency planning.

( ) 24 This is no time to bootstrap this into --

_
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1 Dr. Fankhauser addressed the emergency plans. We will get to 4687m

b'I
2 that in time.

3 I have been listening to a long discussion about

'
4 citizen involvement, citizenry reaction. It has nothing to do

5 with the contention.

6 If nothing else, let us take this contention

7 and litigate it. It has been here for a long time. Discovery

8 has been available to Dr. Fankhauser for five years on what may

9 be inadequate in the Power Company's Radiological Monitoring

10 Plan.

yj There has been no discovery. Let's get on with

12 this matter and discuss emergency plans when we discuss
(3x/

13 Contention 4 and when we discuss the ZAC contention, but let's

ja not bootstrap emergency plans into this contention which clearly

15 is unrelated to emergency planning in its entirety.

16 MR. - EI ' MAN : I have a comment on what has been

37 the dialogue that has been going on and has caused me some

18 concern.

39 It is my understanding that it is the charge of

20 this board to insure the safety of this plant regardless of::

21 what that may take, and I believe that that's in the regulations ,

(m,) 22 And wnat I can anderstand Mr. Woliver saying is!

!

23 that the citizen involvement concerning radiological monitoring
(m.x) 24 has something to do with the safety of the plant. It has

|
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4

1 something to do with the acceptance by the population, that 4688

O
2 this would have something to do with the safety of all the

3 citizens. If they have confidence in the evacuation plans,

O
4 and in the plan itself.

5 And I believe that that would be something

6 relevant for this board to hear regardless of whether or not

7 there are regulations ceter.ning citizen involvement.
j

i 8 I believe that this board has the power to order

9 such involvement if it believed it would be in the best

10 int:_est of the safety of this plant.

11 I would oppose any summary disposition.

12 JUDGE FRYE: Well, if there is a motion for

13 summary disposition, answers will be permitted.

14 Mr. Woliver, before we leave this, and I want to

15 leave it and move on, do you have anything further to say?

16 MR. WOLIVER: I assume any motion for summary

17 disposition would be written, and you would require --

18 * JUDGE FRYE: Yes, I would prefer it to be in

19 writing so everyone could respond.

20 MR. WOLIVER: Again, just fi' purposes of clari-

21 fication of where we stand, we would move to be given the

( ) 22 opportunity, as I have previously stated, to refine the conten-

23 tions as they relate now and, again, recognizing the historical

( ) 24 context which they were written.
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1 JUDGE FRYE: Let me move on now to your 2-D 4689

O"
2 which says: "No monitoring readouts are provided at the City

3 Water Works," and I suppose it would be appropriate to consider
V

q 47:.at in connection with 3.:: 4

5 The applicant's plans for monitoring radioactive

effluents are inedequate to prevent contamination of the City of6

7 Cincinnati's drinking supply because no direct links are

a planned between the planc and the City Water Works.

9 I know you commented in general with respect co

10 the settlement earlier. Can I ask for your position with

11 regard to these in light of the settlement that has been reached

12 between the applicant and the City?

13 MR. WOLIVER: If you will give me one moment.

14 JUDGE / RYE: Why don't we take, while you are

15 conversing, give us a chance to look at these recent filings.

16 Let's take a 15-minute break at this point.

17 (Short recess taken.)

18 JUDGE FRYE: May we come to order, please.

j9 I believe, Mr. Woliver, we were about to address 2-D and 3,

20 Dr. Fankhauser's contentions, and I was asking you to again

21 address these from the point of view of the settlement that has

22 been reached between the City aid the applicant since they seem

23 to relate to the same subject matter.
/'L'g

24 MR. WOLIVER: They certainly do.
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|

1 Reading of the settlement agreement on its face 4690

O
i 2 appear: very, very good from eur standpoint of what we are
)

3 requesting.

"
I 4 Before we would specifically withdraw Contention

5 2-D and Contention 3, we do have some specific questions which

6 I would presume we could present to the applicant's counsel by
;

7 way of letter, obtain some clarification, and based upon chat,

:: 8 ei ther withdrawal of the contention or very specifically state

9 our particular concerns that would not be met in that settlement

10 agreement.

11 But on its face, it appears very good.

12 MR. CONNER: If the Court please, why can't you

O
\> 13 state the questions now on the record so the board can determine

14 whether they are valid or not and then perhaps we can answer

15 them, but here, again, just to wait until more papers are filed,

16 I think would be counterproductive in terms of getting the

a
17 hearing --

18 JUDGE FRYE: Let me try an alternative. This may

19 or may not be a valid way to proceed.

20 I gather from some of the statements that we had

21 earlier that some of the other governments might have questions

f) 22 of a similar nature; am I correct on that?(

23 MR. REDER: Yes, sir, you are correct. It seems

( ) 24 to me from my understanding of Dr. Fankhauser's contentions that

II
ACE R EPORTING. INC.

CtNCWN Af t. ONIO

, ,,
. _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ . . . _ .



I

-

I we are considering here that the contention is rather parochial 4691
''

2 in which it does not mention the citizens of Kentucky in genera
3 or of Mentor in particular.O

V,
4 I think that these latter citizens are entitled
5 to the same considerations as the people in Clermont County,

6 and as the people in Cincinnati.

7 JUDGE FRYE: What I am referring to is this:

8 Let me see what you think of it as a possible means of proceed-
9 ing.

10 Would it be productive, do you think, if the

11 . applicants sat down with the City of Mentor and Mr. Woliver to

12 see if you could iron out these questions? Hopefully perhaps(m
13 you could try to do that after we close tonight or temorrow at

14 I some point, and if you are not able to do that, come back to us ,

15 with it and we will see where we stand at that point.

16 MR. CONNER: If the board please, we will, of

17 course, do that. My pozac is that I think I understand

18 Mr. Reder is saying Mentor wants something nice.

| 19 I am not sure what Mr. Woliver's questions ace,

20 and it may not be productive simply to discuss general a ounts.

| 21 That is why I was hoping we could get on the record now to see

('J :
%

,

\- 2 if it is really worth pursuing.'

| 23 JUDGE FRYE: Let me ask you, Mr. Woliver, and

(~l
'\

|
\- 24 you, Mr. Reder, how extensive are your guestions? Could you

|
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1

- state them briefly right now, or would that take a fair amount
L) 2

of time?
3

,- MR. WOLIVER: Dr. Fankhauser needs furtheri

LJ 4

review of this doucment. I don't think our questions will be
5

that detailed or difficult for a very re dy response when we
6

present it, either by way of conversation or by letter.
7

JUDGE FRYE: Can you give re the questions
B

formally?

9

MR. WOLIVER: We right be able to provide some
10

of them. I am not positive that we could provide all of them
11

in the next few hours being cognizant of Dr. Fankhauser's
12

teaching responsibilities.
,,

,

'
'

JUDGE FRYE: It would seem to me that you could
14

at least give us an indication of the areas --

15
MR. WOLIVER: Sure.

16
JUDGE FRYE: -- at a minimum and hopefully more

17
than that.

18
MR. NOLIVER: 1 would agree.

19
JUDGE FRYE: How about 'tr. Reder?

. tR. REDER: You are referring to the question
'

21
evolving from the settlement between the City and the applicants?

JUDGE FRYE: Yes.
23

MR. REDER: I don't know that I can answer that
['? 14'J question since I have no exoertise in that area at present, and~

.
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1 do not have the expert available with the knowledge. 4693
,

'/
2 JUDGE FRYE: Well, I have to admit I have not-

3 reviewed in detail your filing, but I would think --

k'
4 MR. REDER If I can clarify some things,

5 that the source of water for citizens that I am talking about

6 is from the Ohio River situated in proximity to the intake of

7 the City of Cincinnati.

8 The situation is for certain very similar, if that

9 helps out.

g) JUDGE FRYE: Well, really what I was looking for

11 was the sorts of questions that you wanted me to raise with the

12 applicant in respect to that matter.

k-)/
r

13 MR. REDER: I think I would have to review tre

ja settlement in some detail before I could answer that question.

15 I didn't come prepared to do that today.

16 JUDGE FRfE: You have contentions that relate to

17 the same subject matter?

p3 MR. REDER: We have a contention that an

19 inequity exists between the City of Cincinnati and the settle-

20 ment between the company and the Kentucky Water Companies.

gj JUDGE FRYE: That contention is contained in the
,,
,

(_) 22 documents that you filed this afternoon?

23 MR. REDER: Yes, sir.
w

x ,) 24 JUDGE FRYE: Let's give everybody overnight at

ACE REPORUNG,1NC.
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1 least to take a look at it, and then perhaps we can address 4694

() 2 that again in the morning.

3 ME. WOLIVER: Let me suggest something because
qs
kJ 4 of Dr. Fankhauser's schedule. Once we proceed beyond his

5 particular contentions, he will review this document again and

6 if possible meet with appropriate persons or representatives of

7 applicants this afternoon and present our questions to the

g applicants if that is okay with the applicants.

9 MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, we will, of course,

10 and following yoar suggestion, meet with them. However, for the

jj record, I now move that Fankhauser Contentions 2-D and 3 be

12 dismissed insofar or be dismissed. As being based upon::

( ) 13 "No monitoring readouts are provided at the City Water Works,"

14 in D, and on the basis that it states -- it alleges in 3

15 that there are no direct links between the monitoring equipment

16 and the plant and the City Water Works.

17 I ask the board to take official notice of the
18 settlement agreement between the City of Cincinnati and the

19 applicants, and on that basis dismiss the contentions.

I JUDGE FRYE: Fine. Let's let Dr. Fankhauser20

21 p se his questions or review the settlement and then get back
I

(]) 22 with us with specific questions and a response.

23 MR. WOLIVER: Really that was not responsive to
! (~)s(_ 24 what we suggested. We prefer to meet this afternoon if somebody,
|

_!
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1 a representative of the applicants, would be able to review 4695

O
2 this with Dr. Fankhauser and respond to his questions.

3 JUDGE FRYE: My next point in connection with

O
4 that was: Would it be possible from everyone's viewpoint to

5 move on to ZAC-ZACK's contentions and then allow Dr. Fankhauser

6 an opportunity to review with the applicant the settlement this

7 afternoon, and we can pick up on the contentions tomorrow?

8 MR. WOLIVER: The remaining contention of,
|

7 I believe, Contention 4 is -? only remaining contention.

10 I think we probably would not have to dwell too long on that.

11 JUDGE FRYE: I sincerely hope we are going to

12 move a lot faster than we did earlier.

13 MR. WOLIVER: I share that. Your Honor,

'

14 Dr. Fankhauser has some commitments tomorrow which will preclude

i 15 his attendance.

16 JUDGE FRYE: Let's go ahead with 4 in that event.

{
| 17 MR. CONNER: If the board pleases, but 3-G has

18 not been touched upon.

19 JUDGE FRYE; You are quite right. It has not.

20 MR. CONNER: 2-G, I am sorry.

21 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Conner, I am sure you have a

( ) 22 response with it.
|

23 MR. CONNER: Would you like the long one or the

( 24 short one? As I previously stated, there are in fact plans for

i
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___ __________________

1 a ring of monitoring stations around the site continuously 4696

2 monitoring the gaseous emissions.

3 We seem to be focusing on Clermont County which

i 4 I alluded to n that plan.

5 Obviously this is off-site in terms of it so there

6 is no reason for it to be covered in the applicant's submissions .

7 However, it is covered.

3 Plans are underway and things are proceeding.

The CORVA sco'ings that have been sponsored here that I think9 c

10 most all of the participants have attended in one way or another

11 is where these things have been described in detail.

12 It is in our view something that is totally

17 mooted by the facts.

14 However, I cannot point to anything in the record

15 that I could say is immediately dispositive of it. I would hope

16 that the intervenors knowing these facts and the plans that are

17 underway would consider that a valid basis for dropping that

18 contention, but those are the facts in a nutshell.
,

19 JUDGE FRYE: These are not set forth, you say,

20 in the plan, the specific plan? The specific plans for a

21 ring of monitoring stations is not set forth in the Clermont

O 22 County eten2

|
23 MR. CONNER: They are discussed, alluded to,

( ) 24 but I would not say that they are definitively set forth as

!
'
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1 yet. 4697

2 JUDGE FRYE: I see.

3 JUDGE HOOPER: Where will those plans be discussed?

(~') 4 Is there any future -- where would we find those lo ations of'

::

5 the stations and where they are going to be installed and what

6 they are going to do and so on?

7 MR. CONNER: Well, my ultimate answer is, if

8 nowhere else, in testimony we would provide prior to December

9 14, but we will pull it together as a basis for doing it, but

H) at the moment it is tangled up with the Clermont County

11 situation and obtaining land and things of that nature that

12 has not yet lent itself to dispositive treatment in something

(ds,

13 like that, the Clermont County Emergency Plan.'

14 We know the answer and what the answers will be,

15 but I cannot point to anything at the moment.

16 MR. WETTERHAHN: Reminds me, of course, that the

17 description is in the plan now that the information from these

18 things will be read out in the emergency operation center and

19 so forth.

20 So the way they will function is described.

21 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Woliver.

( ) 22 MR. WOLIVER: Based on what Mr. Conner has stated,

23 it appears that his motion is a bit premature.

)4 Again, I am happy to hear that the applicants

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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1 will develop definitive plans for a ring of monitoring stations 4698
,m
kJ 2 surrounding the plant.

3 At this point I think we should wait until these

(' 4 final plans come out and then I assume he would make a similar'-

5 motion and then we would respond mepropriately at that point.

6 MR. CONNER: If the Court pleases, I was respond-

7 ing to the situation as it is.

8 JUDGE FRYE: Yes, I did not understand that there

9 was a motion.

10 MR. CONNER: But we did not make a motion.

11 However, we will move that 2-G on the grounds that it says the

12 applicant's plans for monitoring radiological releases are

Q(> 13 inadequate because in G there are no plans for a ring of monitor--

14 ing systems.

15 Under 0654 and Appendix E and 5047, this is not

16 something the applicant does. It is something that is being

17 done, which I am glad to tell the board about, but as a conten-

18 tion, it is defective because this is not something that is

19 imoosed upon the applicant as such'.

| 20 JUDGE FRYE: Fine. So there is no pending

21 motion. Mr. Barth, did you have any comment on this?

n
() 22 MR. BARTH: In order to speed this on, the Staff

23 will make no comment.

n
(_/ 24 JUDGE FRYE: Fine. That brings us then to 4,

I
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1 the applicant's plan for dealing with an emergency situation 4699
<~s

- 2 precipitated by an accidental leak of radioactivity are inade-

3 quate to protect the populua in the vicinity of the proposed
,

'' 4 reactor because, A, the applicants leave to the discretion of

5 the emergency coordinator when and whom to notify in case of

6 an emergency.

7 Mr. Conner, do you want to address that one

8 initially?

9 MR. CONNER: Yes, sir, and hopefully in an

10 effort to save time, we can generally make the same point we

11 just did, that the tenor of the contention is that the applicant 's

12 plans are inadequate because -- and then it goes A through H.

/~3
(_/ 13 One, most if not all of these apply strictly to

14 matters beyond the applicant's control or the requirements that

15 they be incorporated in the application to support the issuance

16 of operating licensen.

| 17 On the other hand, the evidence shows that with

la respect to what we are calling in shorthand on-site emergency

19 plans, we have already submitted our emergency plan as part of

20 the application in this proceeding.
|

I ,

| 21 We believe that the other contentions are properly
|

| () 22 answered by the emergency plans for the State of Ohio and the

i

l 23 Commonwealth of Kentucky, and certainly the Kentucky counties.

| ) 24 We have not got to Clermont County yet. However,
|

| ACE REPORTIN G. INC.
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1 I believe that what is in the Clermont County Plan in fact 4700'
() 2 answers all of these contentions, but, here, again, the funda- '

3 mental distin ion is between what the contention deals with,
O 4 namely the appl) cant's plans and the various things that are

5 being de- 2nder A through H.

6 In other words, looking at G as an exaeple, there

7 is plenty of information in all this documentation for ?.he notifi-

8 cation of local safety officials. It is simply something that (
9 is no longer valid because it is documented all over the place.

10 Here, again, New Reg.-54, Revision 1, and the

; 11 record shows that it has been done. It may be changed.

12 These state and county plans are, of course,

13 living documents. They will change as names change, as telephonies

14 change, as new records are added or taken out.

15 I think everybody fully understands that. This

16 is not something that will be finally tied with a blue ribbon

17 and left intact for the 40-year life of the plant. So to that
1
'

la extent, they will change from time to time but in general, and

19 I am not aware of anything from these, A through H subsections,

20 that is not answered by the document that I nave referred to.

21 So we, again, believe these contentions should

( ) 22 not be considered by the board.

23 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Woliver.

( ) 24 MR. WOLIVER: We would make the same argument
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1 again that we made with respect to Content',on No. 2 concerning 4701, ,),

4
' ' '

2 the phraseology of the applicant's plans and, again, without

3 reciting the history of all that has gone on, we would ask that
/,

(')
that phraseology include the local government and state govern-4

5 ment plans.

6 That would be a fair reading in the interests of

7 obtaining the full hearing on all the issues related to emer-

a gency planning.

9 Clearly there are responsibilities for local

10 governments to have plans. That relates to the issuance of

11 this particular operating license in this proceeding. .'.g a i n ,

12 the phraseology must be read to include the county and state
(O

13 plans.''

14 JUDGE FRYE: Let me ask you some specific

15 questions with regard to 4-A, the applicant's need for discre-

16 tion and the emergency coordinator, whom and when to notify in

17 case of an emergency.

18 MR. WOLIVER: That particular one might be out-

19 dated, too far outdated.

20 JUDGE FRYE: I was going to say in a quick perusa:

21 of, I think, the emergency plan, it seemed to me who was notified

|<s

(_) 22 and under what circumstances was pretty clearly spelled out.

23 MR. WOLIVER: That is correct. That particular
,-

(/ 24 subcontention just right be outdated at this point.
I

__
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1 JUDGE FRYE: Inadequate provisions for notifying 4702
(~
( 2 public authorities of situations developing that could lead to

3 an emergency, again, seem to me that the emergency plan pretty

4 well delineates the various situations that could develop and

5 what action must be taken when each one did develop.

6 MR. WOLIVER: Are you referring to the applicant' s

7 plan or the county?

'

g JUDGE FRYE: I am referring to the applicant's

9 emergency plan.

10 MR. WOLIVER: It would be our intent to also

11 review how that relates down the line as far as the county and

12 the state and to that extent, we would feel that contention

s ) 13 still would be subject to review by this panel if it is not

! withdrawn.u

15

16

17

|
| 18

19

20

21

(h
\_/ 22

23

24
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1 JUDGE FRYE: Let's move on. I think at this 4703,o
( '!a 2 point -- did you have something you want to adfress, Mr. Woliver?

3 MR. WOLIVER: At this time we would withdraw
/~T

4 Contention A.

5 JUDGE FRYE: All right. And I forgot to ask
_

6 Mr. Barth if he wanted to comment.

7 MR. BARTH: Not in regard to the foreign aid

8 Problem. In regard to B, your Honor, I would call attention

9 to this board's orders scheduling this prehearing conference.

10 The board wished the parties to address the following matters

jj at the prehearing conference. One of these matters being the::

12 Contention A. I think we are here to simplify this matter and

s/ not to confuse it. I had asked counsel questions, but I thinkj3

ja it would be proper for the board to ask counsel whether they

15 are still inadequate for notifying public authorities when a

16 situation developing in an emergency plan in view of 0654,

j7 which came out in October, 1980, which has been in the public

jg document room here since that time.

j9 We are here to resolve issues, not create more

f them. There is a Staff's view, just as counsel's opinion,20

21 that the provisions for notifying public authorities are clearly

7s
( ,) 22 set forth in 0654 and are clearly set forth in the Staff's

23 emergency plan and this contention has no merit. But I think

( to flush this out, it would be proper for the board to ask how24
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,

1 are these things inadequate in view of 0654 of the emergency 4704
(')'

''
2 plan, and the board's order which most properly required counsel

3 to spend some time and effort to prepare for this matter, andm

address these contentions, rather than just say we have ques-4

5 tions, we want more discovery.

6 We are here to simplify this matter. There is

7 a new plan put out by my agency which requires this power

a company to adhere to a scheme of notifying public authorities.

9 They have submitted an emergency plan which complies. In our

10 view, it is at this time for counsel who says this is wrong to

11 come forth and say why it is wrong and not to say I want to

12 think about it and ask more questions of these people this
f^,

13 evening.

14 JUDGE FRYE: In other words, you are saying to

15 specify.

16 MR. BARTH: You should specify in conformity with

:: 17 yours-of why this is still a valid contention, sir.

18 JUDGE FRYE: Do you have a response, Mr. Woliver?
,

lg MR. WOLIVER: Okay. One moment. Mr. Barth is

20 correct to the point of looking at Contention 4-3. He is correct

21 that the applicants have had plans. 0654 has existed for --

g)(_ 22 I'll take his statement for the timc period he referenced.

23 The only concern we would have at this point would be how that
(3,

() 24 relates to the local plans that were just developed. There are

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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1

1 plans for notifying the local governments. That is, Clermont 4705

2 county and presumably the State of Kentucky and Kentucky

3 counties, depending upon how that notification relates to the

4 particular county's radiological emergency response plans.

5 The State of Kentucky's plans would really be the remaining -

6 question in Contention 4-B at this time. ~

7 JUDGE FRYE: I take it what you are really saying

8 is you haven't looked at the local plans and cannot really

9 specify any of these contentions until you have done so?

10 MR. WOLIVER: We have not reviewed it to the
'

11 extent it would be necessary to say that either A further

12 specifies Contention 4-B or withdraw it, and as I have stated

O
:: 13 before, these are quite voluminous documentations, and we would

14 -like some time to review it. The same is true of many of the

13 other subcontentions under Contention 4. And many of those
'I

16 more directly relate to the county and state emergency plans.,

!

17 Again, the board must be aware that these plans
|

18 were months in the making, and we have had very few weeks to

19 obtain them and review them and come up with our position as

20 a result of these plans.

21 JUDGE HOOPER: Mr. Woliver, how soon do you feel

( ) 22 you could be prepared on this issue of responding to the|

23 adequacy of these plans?

( ) 24
'

MR. WOLIVER: As I have stated previously, thati

|
r
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1

) would be four to five weeks. 4706|

() 2 JUDGE HOOPER: Four to five weeks?

3 MR. WOLIVER: Yes.

4 JUDGE FRYE: Well, let's move on to the conten-

5 tions of ZAC. Mr. Woliver, if you and Dr. Fankhauser want to

6 take advantage of the opportunity, I think it would be time.

7 MR. BARTH: Mr. Chairman?

8 JUDGE FRYE: Yes.

9 MR. BARTH: At the risk of sounding repetitious,

10 I would like to point out that Contention 4-D by Fankhauser

jj says no contention plans for emergencies are presently available

12
inv lying Clermont County Disaster Service. There is a book

(]) 33 two inches thick. Now, the contention ought to be stricken or

withdrawn. In my own view, the attorney should withdraw it ora

if the attorney is reluctant to withdraw it, I think the board
15

16
should strike this thing. The only problem is that this docu-

j 37 ment is not a matter of record. But I have certainly received
i

18 the Clermont County Plan and it does exist, and the contention

|

39 is not valid today. It should be withdrawn or stricken. We

20 are here to simplify problems, not to make problems. To put

|

: 21 time litigating something as invalid as this, is just an
t

(]) 22 atrocious assault upon the administrative process.

MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, for the record we23

(]) 24 w uld move that all Contention 4 be stricken for the grounds

i
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1 .as is previously stated, and for the further grounds of the 4707r~.s
(~')

2 failure of Dr. Fankhauser to properly pursue his responsibilitie s

3 in this case to develop this contention.,
,

U
4 Now, it's one thing that he has had these local

5 reports for a month, but it is more important to note the length

6 of time that he has been aware of how this has been developing

7 in this case. ?.nd to my understanding -- and he may wish to

8 refute this -- but it is my understanding that he has partici-
9 pated in many of the types of meetings that have been held in

10 developing these things, particularly in Clermont County, and

11 we object to him now seeking four or five more weeks to figure

12 out what to do here in contentions that have been here for five

13 years, and particularly considering all the discovery that was

14 available to him all this time.

:: 15 MR. WOLIVER: First of all, I would like to apply

16 the applicants in that they have made an effort to follow what

17 our suggestions have been with respect to these contentions,

18 the plans that have been developed. I will admit that. Still,

19 again, I will say that we have recently received these docu-

20 ments. It's undisputed that these documents have been months

21 in the formulation and possibly years, and we have received

22 this -- I don't remember the exact date, but sometime in the''

23 middle or latter part of September. It's not a question of
/\
\/

24 our refining the contentions over the last five years. It's
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_

1 the question of how our contentions now relate to the documents 4708

2 that have just been issued. And I would differ with Mr. Barth.
3 I don't think we are here simply to simplify matters. These

4 are very critical issues that are existing, and we are here

5 to address and hopefully resolve this one way or the other.

6 JUDGE FRYE: Following Mr. Barth's question

7 with respect to D: D clearly says that no plans for emergencies

8 are presently available involving Clermont County Disaster

9 Service. Is that on its face incorrect at this point?

10 MR. WOLIVER: That is true. It was not incorrect

11 when written and for many years when written. Given the fact

12 that plans have been developed, I would think it would be

( ) 13 reasonable for the panel to allow Dr. Fankhauser to review the

la plans that were written, and either revise that contention or

15 withdraw it. So, there would be a question with the adequacy

16 of such plans and there are obviously -- any plans can be drawn,

17 and I don't think that that would properly preclude this conten-

18 tion from going on.

19 JUDGE FRYE: I think the contention would have to

20 be a great deal more specific.

21 MR. WOLIVER: Absolutely.

( ) 22 JUDGE FRYE: I believe that's the Clermont County

23 plan you have there?

( ) 24 MR. FCLIVER: Absolutely.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 JUDGE FRYE: You simply would have to specify 4709

O
2 in what respects there was some inadequacy.

3 MR. WOLIVER: Absolutely. That's what we are

O
4 asking for time to do. I don't think it's unreasonable to give

5 us the time requested.

6 JUDGE FRYE: Well, a lot of the remaining sub-

7 parts of the contention, it seems to me, do go into the question

8 of specific matters that are covered in the plan. Obviously,

9 the plan was not in existence when the contention was drawn,

10 but nonetheless, they do point to specific provisions. If, for

11 example, inadequate provisions are made to equip provisions with

12 safety apparatus to cope with emergencies. Now, the plan has

O
13 been out for over a month, I think, and the provisions which

:: 14 deal with equipment and I think they are fairly accessible

15 in it. ' guess my question really is, why do you need another

16 four to five weeks to say what's wrong with those provisions?

17 MR. WOLIVER: I may be wrong. Possibly, the

18 counsel for Clermont County can enlighten me on this, but I

19 don't think that all the questions as to the type of equipment

20 that will be provided is resolved at this point. In light of

21 this plan, I have not had an opportunity to inquire with the

22 Clermont County officials, such as the sheriff and whoever else,

23 as to their reaction as to whether they feel that they are

24 adequately equipped at this poi r.. This would be very crucial.

ACE R EPORUNG. INC.
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I But I would ask the County of Clermont to correct me if I am 4710

\J 2 wrong. I don't think that all the questions as to equipment
3 to be provided at least to this particular government -- I
4 don't think those questions are resolved at this time.

5 JUDGE HOOPER: Mr. Woliver, it seems to me the

6 board's order of the 9th called your attertion to these various

7 plans. It seems also we called your attention to the fact that

a you should consider all your contentions in light of this.

9 It seems to me you already had since our order was published on

:: 10 the 9th to do some of this sort of thing and I am really quite
11 also wondering why you need an additional four or five weeks.

12 This is something that is a little hard for me to understand.
G
(.J 13 Do you have any response to that?

14 MR. WOLIVER: Certainly. This is only not even

15 one-tenth of the documents that we have received since September,

y I don't think it's unreasonable to expect us to have digested

17 all of this in light of our contentions and revise our conten-

18 tions.

19 I did file a prehearing statement last week

20 setting forth this particular problem. I understand the board

21 made its order on the 9th which I received approximately two

( )' 22 weeks ago. That still does not make it physically possible for

23 Dr. Fankhauser to digest the information that's provided.

( ) 24 Obviously, the board has the power to issue whatever orders
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1 it wants, but that does not affect our ability to review the 4711

0
2 information we presently have been given.

3 JUDGE FRYE: Well, let's move on if no oc.e

O
4 else has anything further on this.

5 MR. FISSE: I don't kncv if you had an oppor-

6 tunity to peruse the motion we submitted to you, but there are

7 contentions there which I expect we will get to dealing

8 with the adequacy of the equipment, communication equipment,

9 et cetera, if counsel feels they are not in possession of

10 suffficient equipment at this point. For purposes of clarifi-

:: jj cation, F-4 makes that statement.

JUDGE FRYE: Thank you. We will hopefully get12

O
13 to your contentions tomorrow,

MR. BARTH: Mr. Chairman, just for the record,ja

we have been discussing Dr. Frankhauser's contention based
15

16
upon his understanding, his interest and his right to partici-

pate in this proceeding. I don't think he or Mr. Fisse shouldj7

be all wed to attempt to piggyback each other as a basis for
18

what should be presented to this board as contentions, and we
39

will come to Clermont County's position later and discuss
20

the automobiles and so forth.g

O MR. wotIvER: I don't think this is a matter of22

piggybacking. I think the county has stated that it feels23

O, Conteneien 4 esks --
2

'. ACE REPORTING, INC.
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1 JUDGE FRYE: We will get to that tomorrow to the 4712
0

2 extent they may interrelate. We would be aware of it tomorrow.

3 MR. CONNER: Again, for the record, Mr. Wetterhahn

()
4 will now confer with Dr. Fankhauser and Mr. Woliver in accordance

5 with-the board's direction.

6 JUDGE FRYE: Now, if we can move on to ZAC-ZACK

7 contentions beginning with No. 20. Contention 20 has a numb (-,

:: 8 of sub-parts to it, A through G, and it reads, "The evacuation

olans for the plume exposure pathway of the emergency planning9

10 zone protects a ten-mile radius of the Zimmer Power Station

11 consisting of and involving parts of Clermont County, Ohio,

12 Bracken County, Kentucky, Pendleton County, Kentucky and

13 Campbell couc'y, and potentially parts of Brown County, Ohio

ja and subdivisions therein, are inadequate in their respective

! 15 failures to timely and promptly evacuate the population within

16 that zone to appropriately reduce or minimize radiation exposure

j7 for the protection of the health and safety of the public due

18 | to absence of local control site or emergency operations

j9 facility in any one or all of the aforesaid count'ies, as the

20 Emergency Resource and Command Center properly equips and staffs::

fr
21 ff-site local and state personnel possessing the responsi-

( ) 22 bility for controlling the area evacuation directing and alter-

ing as necessary evacuation routes, and directing and deploying23

( ) 24 1 cal police, fire and paramedic personnel." It seems to me

-
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,

I that raises three or four different things, and I'd like your 471-
O

2 views, Mr. Dennison, if I could, on precisely what it is that

I-

3 you are getting at?4

O
4 MR. DENNISON: I would like to -- I'm not trying

5 to be standoffish in response, but I would like a qualification

6 statement at this point. I don't know about the other

7 intervenors, but in early October all plans other than the

8 plan for the State of Ohio, I have reviewed those plans.

9 I feel that I am fairly capable for response

10 al to generalities and in certain instances to specifics as

:: 11 to those plants, but not fully having digested them.

12 The other is in the conference conversation the
O

13 other day, I raised the question to Mr. Conner as to ther e

14 plans other than the State of Ohio plan involving interim

15 statements, and the absence of certain areas within each plan.

16 I was advised that utility was satisfied with these plans and,

17 of course, I'm quite sure Mr. Conner will correct anything that

18 my recollection may not adequately convey. Nonetheless,

19 he categorized them as living plans, that they were, as far

20 as the utility was concerned, complete for purposes of hearing

21 and otherwise. Thus, I think there has to be some give and

22 take here. That is, the plans may be living plans, albeit

:: 23 not achiaving puberty yet. Nonetheless, the contentions like-

O
2a wise must be living contentions to every shift with the shifting

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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1 concepts of the plan. Now, after that preamble I'll respond 4714

2 to your question. The local control site at the time of the
3 drafting of these contentions was totally absent in the four

('4 counties. Albeit, two of the four counties possessed disaster

5 service agency directors on a full-time basis. The control

6 site in Clermont Connty is not fully and adequately equipped
!

7 today, nor is there provision, to my knowledge, that it be done

8 so in the f ture. This is as recently as this week's response
9 or contentions on behalf of the county itself.

10 The second circumstance as it pertains to that

11 control facility in Clermont County, is that as we are with

12 these living plans confronted with the control facility being
) 13 in a National Guard Armory which is open for sale with no --

14 JUDGE FRYE: Which is open for what?

15 MR. DENNISON: For sale. The Ohio National

16 Guard is offering the site for sale to any party desiring
17 to buy it and apparently the county is not going to. That

18 creates a problem of not only the moment but into the future,

19 as this particular facility may or may not have a place for

20 all the exquisite drawings, as to where each will sit and

21 all the equipment which are maintained there if there is no

( ) 22 site for that seating, and there is no site for the maintenance

23 of that equipment.
!

(O_) 24 | Thus, if I am asked to take the plans as they
|
I
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1 are, I so take them. The question that I address to both Staff 4715,
,

2 and to the applicant was my understanding of 10CFR 50.47''

3 relative as to what appropriate stage does one address these
O'

4 contentions as it relates to the internal governmental circum-

5 stances of review. As I read that particular section of the

6 code of Federal Regulations, it requires FEMA approval, which

7 creates a rebuttal oresumption of adequacy for which I am then

8 given the task of rebutting. We have not even come to that,

s

9 although I assume before we come to actual hearing, we will

have that.10

11 The second circumstance deals with the circum-

12 stances of this local center as the site in which those
K

73 persons at a local and subsequently at a state level are

j, impressed with the responsibility for controlling the area

evacuation and directing and altering that direction as it

g may be incumbent because of the change of wind direction or

otherwise in plume exposure areas, and most importantly the;7

deploying of police, fire and paramedic personnel. This18

: : contention, obviously, dove tails subsequent contentions.39

g But suffice it to say that ZAC would be in a position of going

g forward in establishing that there is not the capability at
c

Cm this point in time nor has there been evidence from the plansg

23 f r the applicant that there can be a directing and deploying
csO and alteration by way of subsequent deployment of police, fire24
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1 and o.aramedic oersonnel as it relates to the off-sit environ- 4716.

v
2 ment.

3

( ,) Secondly, which really goes back to the commencing
4 portion of the contention, and that is if we must subsequently
5 come to grips with the reality of whether or not Brown County

Ohio properly should be a consideration in this proceeding.6

7 I note with great interest that all of these plans show an
8 area which usually takes a state route boundary or the Ohio
9 River, and suddenly it comes to the Brown County line and slices

10 down as if this plume exposure has some eighth sense that knows

11 that it does not tread into Brown County. And I think one of

12 the particular circumstances that both this board and the

13 applicant must soon address and perhaps Staff also, is the

14 circumstances of Brown County being within the environment of

15 the plume area of that ten-mile -- approximately ten-mile

16 radius. No one has put the queen's English as being something

17 super-sensitive here from the standpoint of requiring an
18 exact ten-mile circle. And when you take a ten-mile measurement ,

19 you touched the Brown County border.

20 At this point, I will turn this back to the

21 board, if there are things which I have not clearly stated or
(J 22 that you still reserve questions, Staff or applicant.'

23 JUDGE FRYE: I have some questions for you.
P)k'

24 I understand that you are saying, first of all,
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1 the contention is saying that there may be no local control 4717
b,.,

2 site within Clermont County because the National Guard Armory

3 which is now to be used for that purpose is up for sale?,.,()
4 MR. DENNISON: That's correct.

5 JUDGE FRYE: And the county apparently is not

6 going to buy it?

7 MR. DENNISON: No one has indicated to me that

8 they are even considering buying it. There is, apparently,

9 some agreement, whether it is written or oral, that they may

10 reside there for three years. :ihether this is a written lease

11 or otherwise, there is scrue understanding which I ma given to

12 understand is present permitting that control facility to
p
'

13 occupy those premises for the duration of three years. As I

ja understand our questions here, we have to contemplate this

15 over the life of this plan, which is far in excess of three::

16 years.

17 JUDGE FRYE: Now, the c3cond point you made,

ja if I understood it correctly, was that the local officials

19 would be unable to adequately direct the police and fire and

20 other response forces from these centers. Now, is that tied

21 to any particular center or was that general?

(/\- 22 MR. DENNISON: It is not a center circumstance.

23 It's an equipment circumstance of the center.

pJ
24 JUDGE FRYE: I see.'
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j MR. DENNISON: All counties have indicated the 4718

2 presence of centers. Batavia for Clermont County, Falmouth,

3 for Pendleton County, or Bracken County, I b elieve it is.

O
4 There is a school, as I recall, being used in Bracken, and

5 the basement of the Courthouse and Alexandria, Kentucky for

6 Campbell County, all of which are controlled sites so indicated

7 in the plans.

8 JUDGE FRYE: I see. But because of some lack

9 of equipment this deficiency exists?

MR. DENNISON: Exactly.10

jj JUDGE FRYE: And then third -- well, before I

12
g to third, can you specify what particular deficiencies in

j3 equipme.nt are involved?

ja MR. DENNISON: These are primarily in the area

f telephone communications, radio communications. To give an15

16 example, the gentleman who previously made some inquiries as the

i superintendent of the Campbell County schools was given toj7

18 understand that he would receive, among other things, a radio

39 which would receive signals but could not send signals, nor

20 w uld there be any communication device by which he could

communicate, other than the usual telephone which is a 635g

O prefix number which overloads when they have an hour closing22

at the school because of snow, let alone the circumstances of23

Ou a redioactive eiere. ae has no manner of communication with

i
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1 the numbers of these nine schools for the coordination of evacua- 4719
2 tion.

3 It is these sorts of things which I touch upon

4 now, purely for illustration purposes that are contemplated in
5 the context of this contention.

6 JUDGE FRYE: Now, the third point you raised

7 was whether Brown County should be included as apparently it's

:: 8 at ten mile's distance from the plant?

9 MR. DENNISON: That's correct.

10 JUDGE FRYE: And that I suppose is covered by

11 .the preamble, potentially parts of Brown County, Ohio. Your-

12 contention at this point is that there is no emergency planning
O

13 within' Brown County with respect to evacuation?

14 MR. DENNISON: There is no plan. All of my

15 . inquiries have indicated that Brown County apparently is not

16 even aware or concerned of the presence of the Zimmer Plant or

17 any necessity to consider any type of planning, other than what

18 would be focused from the state plan for Ohio.

19 JUDGE FRYE: I see.

20 MR. DENNI.10N : And obviously, there has been no

21 consideration given Browa County in any plan that I have observed.

(-) 22 Particularly, that of Clermont and the State of Ohio in any

23 manner relating -- other than plume exposure pathway in part --
O

24 indicating that we do have some dairy processing and some
i

|
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i agricultural endeavors in Brown County as would apply to the 472(

h/* 50-mile range, but nothing to the plume exposure range.2

3 JUDGE FRYE: I see.

O
\s, MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, I must say to4

5 Mr. Dennison that although he does not consider the living

6 plans that he referred to have reached a puberty stage, he at

7 least was willing to deal with this more than Dr. Fankhauser

8 I w uld note that puberty -- that 317 of his specificity arrived

9 today.

10 But this is what I want to clear up on the record

of our conference call. I told Mr. Dennison as well as everybody33

else that I felt the contentions from ZAC is worded simply and

do not tell us what we are supposed to meet. They do not te1113

), us with any specificity, as required by the regulations, what

is wanted.
15 We are put in the simple position of going into a

hearing -- Mr. Dennison has these contentions. We go into theg

hearing and we put this in the record. We refer to the other37

18 county and state's filings and sit back and say that we don't

know what else you want. That's exactly the position we are39

in. Mr. Dennison knows what I am talking about. He knows

that unless he can tell us, as he did for the first time today,

( that he is interested in the Armory being up for sale and thatg

the gentleman from Campbell County School Board wants a radio23

{} device, unt'' this kind of thing has been brought to our24

e
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1 attention, we have no way to meet it. We don't know what 4721

2 you're talking about, and we believe that this is what the

3 board intended in its order, saying, please, come to this

O
4 prehearing conference telling us what you want. Mr. Dennison

5 has given us a couple of tidbits, but he hasn't really

6 answered the board's order as to what he really wants for

7 Contention 20 or indeed, the rest as far as we know. We feel

:: a tnat this is incumbent upon ZAC to do, and do at this time.

9 otherwise, these contentions should be dismissed. This is the

10 old gimmick of throwing a flock of inadequates against a table

jj of contents and saying, this is what I want to litigate.

12 But this board knows and Mr. Dennison knows that he is required

13 to produce for us specific factual is m s that will be adjudi-

ja cated in a proper legal manner. This he has not yet done.

15 I would comment quickly on Brown County. I'm

16 not sure that Mr. Dennison has described it in a legitimate

j7 manner under his contention, in any event. I do not recall ZAC

18 having any members from Brown County and Mr. Dennison indicates

19 quite the contrary, that they are, quote, not concerned with

20 Zimmer, unquote. So I would submit that this is probably

21 beyond the contention or beyond any matter in the legitimate

| Ou interest of zaC.
I

23 But until we understand what is really intended

Oa here, we think these c-tenei-s ere defective.
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1 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Barth, would you want to respond? 472f

. 2 MR. BARTH: I'd like to indulge 60 seco: , your

3 Honor.

O
4 Mr. Chairman, I thank you for your indulgence.

:: 5 I would like to refer to the Licensing Board order-

6 of July 2, 1978 by which the ZAC contentior.s were discussed

7 by the board. Two parts of one contention were admitted and

8 one contention was admitted.

9 On page 8 of that order, your'Uonor, it alluded

10 to the changing fluid state of emergency planning. On page 10

11 you stated, "We stress that other contentions are being

12 accepted only for discovery purposes. Many of these conten-

13 tions will have to be further refined, specified and supported,

14 in order to remain in the proceeding."

15 Of course, Contention 20 is one of those to

16 which it refers. It may well be, for instance, that revised

l'7 emergency monitoring plans will be sought by ZAC-3ACK, and

:: 18 you also alluded to the fact you would hold this prehearing

19 conference prior to admitting or denying any further conten-

20 tions. It seems to me that the order by which you have

21 convened this present hearing is the means by which you have

( ) 22 taken to require the further specification of the contentions

23 which you alluded to in your original order.

( ) 24 Therefore, it seems at this time that it is
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CINCWN ATf. OMIO

.w - - . . . . . . - , . .. --. - . - - - ~ - - ~ . .



_-

1 incumbent upon ZAC to make more specific the allegations they 472:
O

2 made in general terms in the contentions they submitted.
,

3 It was stated that telephone radio equipment is not adequate
O

4 at the emergency response centers in the counties involved, and

5 is more specific in saying that the emergency response centers

6 cannot adequate'' do their job. But this does not provide the

7 specificity in my mind as required by 10C of 24714, by which

8 the contentions are to be judged. I would not go quite so far

9 as Mr. Conner by saying they have contentions and have a three-

: : 10 _ inch plan. This does not help us. They have to be more

11 specific than that. But I think that your order required these

12 People to look at the plan and come forward with some sort of

C)
\<: 13 defect in some kind of litigation forum in which evidence can

14 be put on. To allege that telephone service is inadequate,

15 does not provide a vehicle by which the Staff or FEMA could

16 properly say that the telephone service is adequate. You need

17 some kind of indication. What is wrong with the telephone

18 service, why is it bad, or what is wrong with it? That's the

19 kind of specificity that this board told the intervenors back

20 on July 2, 1980, that they would have to have jn order to have
,

21 their contentions admitted, which you discussed. I think at

( ) 22 the present time that kind of specificity has not been provided

by ZAC in regard to Contention 20-A on the emergency planning23

(D
's_/ 24 centers of the counties which are involved in the ten-mile
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l1 emergency planning zone. On this kinte of bajis, I would 4724
h *
V 2 suggest that the contention be denied at theIpresent time.

3 And 7. guesa that means forever. Just from the litigation lawyer
n
U 4 point of view, I don't know how the power company applicant or

5 Staff or FEMA could put together testimony that says the tele-

6 phone system is fine without knowing what's alleged to be

7 wrong with it. I would point out that the specificity require-

3 ment has been constantly emphasized as narrowing an issue to

9 litigate. There is no issue to litigate except a very broad,

10 with a painted brush, that telephone service is inadequate.

11 I do not think this meets the specificity 10CFR 2.714, and

12 I would recommend Contention 20-A be denied, sir.

13 MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, may I correct some-

14 thing I said?

15 MUDGE FRYE: Sure.

16 MR. CONNER: I just have additional information.

17 One of the two examples that Mr. Dennison gave had to do with

18 the temporary site of the National Armory that's uo for sale.

19 I now understand the facts. He is not referring to the

20 Clermont County Center local control site, which is at

21 Batavia, but apparently referring to the temporary site the

() 22 company Ms there. If I may direct your attention to Section
I

"

23 F.1.6 on page 7-4 of the emergency plan for Zimmer, it reflects
,

O 24 that the ramous xcecow Schoot is, of course, now the temgorarv
,

,

ACE R EPORTING. INC,

CswCihm aT1. Owoo

______ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .



I site of our EOF and that another building is in the progress 472
2 of being built for the permanent EOF in Batavia.
3 JUDGE FRYE: I take it from that that you areOG
4 telling me that the Armory is no longer in the picture at all?
5 MR. CONNER: I am not sure what Mr. Dennison
6 is talking about, but there is no Armory in.Clermont County
7 in our picture or in the local picture.
8 MR. DENNISON: Well, the Disaster Service Agency
9 will be glad to hear that since they seem to be going to an

10 address on Second Street in Batavia, third floor, which is the
11 National Guard Armory. They had their location there for a

12 number of years. They were there today when I left. I suspect
I)''"

13 they would be there when I return. That is the EOC Center for
14 Clermont County. I am not concerned with the EOF Center as it
15 Pertains to CG&E.

16 JUDGE FRYE: We obviously can't settle the merits

17 of these matters.

18 MR. DENNISON: Now, in response to both Staff

19 and Mr. Conner, I would like to dispose of this in this manner:

20 We can take all the time in the world -- it's fine with me --
! 21 but if we get to specifics here and move along, we probably

('/\\_ 22 all would be a lot better off.|

| 23 First off, there has been no discovery cutoff
[') 24 in this procedure or at any point in time. Secondly, discovery
As
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i is a two-way street. I assume that Mr. Conner has done 472%
O

2 some civil practice in Federal Court. He knows that a pleading

3 is a pleading, and if you plead sufficient circumstance to get
O

4 the attention of the Court -- we used to call these causes of

5 action and now we call them claims -- and you want to find out

6 more about that, you don't attack the pleading, you go into.

7 discovery. He has had my name and address for a long time. I

8 have been waiting on that discovery and I have never gotten it.

9 To the contrary, I am asked to discover things which have not

10 been in being until the first week of October, this emergency

11 plan. , which is what I have challenged primarily in these

contentions.12

13 Now, let's go to the thing that Mr. Barth --

ja and I'm a bit surprised that he states it in the manner in

which he did. The 2nd of July, 1980 order, he says about this15

16 business of discovery and other things that he quoted, but he

17 didn't tell us that it ends up just before one commences

18 paragraph 3, " Prior to hearing we sxpect to hold a prehearing

conference to discuss matters of this nature." That's why we39

i

20 came today, was to discuss matters of-this nature, and not to

be told, well, I failed to do something yesterday and the day| 21

O beeore, I m beine ostracized on Contention 20-a. Now, this
22

23 board's order to me concerning paragraph 5, revision and further

O, egecmcetions in 11ght of discovery and/or invo1ving emergency2
,
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1 plans, I read it just like it was written. And I thought that 4727

(-)
2 was one of the purposes of discussing things here today.

3 Now, if applicant wants more information, if
(~ ;
s-

4 Staff wants more information, they want more specificity, I am

5 more than willing to supply it to them by revised contentions,

:: 6 if the board will -- or in response to discovery that they post.

7 Either way. We will get those points ironed out.

8 No. ' , if we want to go into the hearings this

9 afternoon, that's one matter. I thought we were here to

10 generally discuss the nature of these contentions, but if we

11 want to take today, tomorrow and next week, I'm more than

12 willing to go through each and every item, each and every
G

13 roadway, each and every walkway that seems to be desired here

la for reasons I don't quite understand.

15 As I prefaced this, I thought we were all big

16 boys when we came. I think that is pretty much it. To respond

17 to -- applicants, staff and this board's direction, I am willing

13 to do that. I am also willing to revise and specify these

19 within the living agency concept that Mr. Conner stated.

20 Whatever it be, these contentions are alive and they are well

21 and they are relatively important because each of them deals

n' 22 with the health and safety of this population, no matter'

23 what county it may be in, and they deal with the input of
/~
(
'-

24 the citizens before a Federal Regulatory Commission to make

|
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1 a full and complete record. 472:

O |
2 Now, if the Staff doesn't want a full and complete

3 record, and if Mr. Conner doesn't want a full and complete

4 record and this board has no concern about the health and

5 safety of this population as it pertains to evacuation and

6 emergency plannings, simply tell me so and I will pack up my

7 bags and leave. I have got other things that I am willing to

8 do and can do besides be down here. I am down here to be produc '-

9 tive and that's all.

10 MR. BARTH: Mr. Chairman, you can tell that

11 Mr. Dennison's no jury lawyer, because he's tried to pull two

12 things that might fool a jury, but wouldn't fool this board,

( ) 13 I don't believe.

14 He says that instead of him doing discovery as

15 the board had ordered them to do to validate their temporarily

16 admitted contentions, that we are supposed to do it. He did

17 nothing. But now he attempts to shift the burden of his

18 faults to us, because apparently he wanted us to go out and

39 talk to his probably nonexistent witnesses, probably none of

20 whom have expertise, to try to get son.ething to validate his

21 participation in this proceeding. Tnat's not what the board's

( ) 22 order said.

23 Secondly, he talks about the full and complete

( ) 24 record. Beautiful motherhood. He ignores the rules which
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I say that his participation in this proceeding is based upon 472

2 qualification under 2.714 to come up with specific contentions,
3 not as to whether tne NRC would have a full and complete record

4 before it. Hc hints that absent his participation there would

5 not be a full and complete record and yet in the final point

6 I make about the jury thing, he ham,yet to answer anything
|

7 about specificity. He has yet to respond to the board's order

8 of October 9th of coming here to tell us what he is talking
9 about. All he wants to do is get a hearing and then he will

:: 10 sit back and ask questions that he probably will think of

11 at the time and that will be the enu of it.

12 We submit that is not what the board's order
O

13 called for. It is not what the regulations called for, and if

14 this is the approach ZAC is going to take, we submit that

15 Contention 20 and the rest of them should be disreissed out of

16 hand.

17 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Dennison, you have indicated

18 that you can further specify or can specify these contentions.

19 Let me ask you, how long would it take you to do that?

20 MR. CENNISON: As far as the current plans are

21 in existence, two to three weeks. No longer than three. That

22 is to have them in writing and posted. However, I don't like

23 to buy pigs in pokes, and that is, I'm going to then refer to

O
24 these plans. And if they want it more specific to some brand
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1 new plans in the future, then I expect to go through the 473C
O
\' 2 normal discovery process as to those. All I can do is take

3 it or take the present plans which I now have in order to

' 4 address the inadequacies.

5 JUDGE FRYE: Well, we are dealing, obviously,

6 with the plans now in existence to the extent that those plans

7 may change, and that may be the basis for having a revision

8 or filing of the contention. We can address that at the time.

9 Right now we are dealing with these plans. It has been our

10 hope that the parties could agree on the language of these

11 contentions before we got into the prehearing conference, but

12 we, obviously, couldn't du that. The sort of specifications

13 that you gave I think is helpful. This is the kind of thing

14 we sant to come out of the negotiations.

15 How long would it take you to go through the

| 16 rest of these and give me similar specifications here?

17 MR. DENNISON: Are you talking about a verbal

18 | one now?

19 JUDGE FT;YE: A verbal one now.

20 MR. DENNISON: Fine. I'll try to be as rapid
i

21 as I may and, again, these would be exemplary only. Should I

( ) 22 go into specifics it may take some time. Let me try a couple.

23 JUDGE FRYE: All right. Let's try two and see

(m(_) 24 what happens.

_
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1 MR. DENNISON: Now, as to B of 20, that is 473]O
2 directed to two circumstances still prevalent in Clermont
3 County, and that is within a half a mile of the Zimmer Station,

O
and there is no radio frequency capable of communication4

5 with sheriff patrol cars and New Richmond Police from other-
i

6 wise of either of those two dispatching centers. That is,

it is a nominally -- there is a radio void tap. Different7

8 radio frequencies may correct that. If these radios have

been purchased and are in hand with the county sheriff and9

the New Richmond Police Division, which are the two principalto

11 radio dispatching agencies relative to communications and

12 notifications to both schools, county commissioners and others,
O

13 as well as deployment of police, fire and rescue squads, if
14 that has been corrected, then, of course, I would withdrar

15 that portion. That is where it specifies or directs itself.

16 The second circumstance is in several areas of
I-7 Kentucky and in Ohio -- let me just for purposes of illustra-

|

ia tion, New Richmond telephone exchange first requires the
:: 19 preparatory dialing of the numeral 8 in order to dial out of

20 New Richmond. It does not require it within New Richmond.

21 From the standpoint of Bell Telephone's explanation of the

( ) 22 number of trunk lines, my recollection is they specify 1200

23 trunk lines in the 553, 555 centrex telephone numbers. That

( they overload at emergency points which can be identified by24
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|
1 the emergencies created by the flooding of the Ohio River and 4732

O's 2 the attempts to telephone New Richmond Police for purposes of

3 inquiring, how come you sounded the flood siren, which has in

(''3- 4 the past overloaded New Richmond Police, and it also overloads

5 so that no calls come in or out of New Richmond. By way of

6 this example, it occurs in the Campbell County with the 635

7 numbers, and-so forth and so on.

8 These telephones are rendered ineffectnal, not

9 only for the communications relative to persons who are using

10 telephones as part of the emergency planning operation, but

11 also the cit-izenry is never going to use their phones for pur-

12 poses of making inquiry during any one of a number of scenarios

plN- 13 that can occur at this plant. That is the circumstance as it

14 pertains to the county. The same circumstance applies county

15 to county. Each of the county plans, as I have reviewed them,

16 are self-contained. In fact, the Commonwealth of Kentucky

17 state plan makes reference that each of the county plans may

18 stand by themselves and on their own without resort to the

19 state plan. None of the three county plans involve themselves

20 in Kentucky with an interchange between the three counties.
I

21 Albeit, they involve themselves with an interchange with
;

( ) 22 backup counties.

23 I think Bracken uses Mason as its backup

() 24 county and I believe Campbell uses Butler for its backup
,

I

|
|
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1

1 county. On the Ohio side of it, there is no means of informa- 473

2 tion and coordination within the fork lines of county to county

3 by phone, radio or otherwise. It is to that area that this

()
4 contention is directed.

5 Now, as to how specific one wishes the contention

6 f.o be drawn is fine with me. There is a situation in which

7 I .can go through all the telephone prefixes. I think it's

8 more appropriately a matter of discovery, but if you want it

j 9 in the contention and spelled out, I'm more than willing to do
!

10 that.
,

11 The last example I would give is Felicity,,

12 which is also the home of Felicity and Franklin, the two

. ( ) 13 schools there, that is within the ten-mile radius of Clermont

14 County. That particular telephone system in order to call,

15 out of Felicity requires the use of long-distance lines. If

| 16 they want to call 20 feet outside of that telephone centrex, they

17 must use a long-distance line. It is those sort of probleus

18 which have not been addressed by any of these plans, and which
|

| deal with the adequacy of the plans in order to make this work19

20 within a prompt and timely manner.

I 21 Now, I think that I have made an explanation.
i

! ( ) 22 I may be wrong. If I am not, I welcome additional questions

j 23 concerning that contention.

( ) 24
'

JUDGE FRYE: All that related to B?

,
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I MR. DENNISON: That all related to B. 473q
O

2 JUDGE FRYE: Let's hear you on C before we go

3 on.

O
4 MR. DENNISON: All right. On C, this involves

5 a circumstance coming first up. That is, the two roadways

6 which are available as your main roadways are State Route 8

7 which parallels the Ohio River and 27. On 27 there are not

8 many difficulties. Route 8 at points has shoulder damage

9 because the shoulder is falling into the Ohio River and it has

10 reduced itself down to one lane of traffic. It is a small

11 roadway, although Stone and Webster listed it, I believe, at

12 some 20 feet. There are portions of it which are down to 16

13 feet in this without shoulders. Those two roadways are in

14 Kentucky.

15 And then you take, for want of a better term,

16 the tributary roadways to feed into those are all rural, many

17 of them being gravel. Accompanied with that is a rural popula-

18 tion in which driveways may extend seven or eight hundred feet

19 from the roadway, that is the county or township roadway.
l

20 The same circumstances exist in Ohio in which the major roadways

21 are 222, 232, and 52 which is a U. S. or federal highway. All

k)r'J 22 of which are two-laned from the standpoint of our considera-

23 tions.

24 U. S. 52 is one emerging from the ten-mile area

|
|
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1 or zone at that point going westwardly and branches into four 4735

O 2 lanes. It remains two lanes on into Brown County going in an

3 easterly direction. The other read is State Route 125. That's

O 4 approximately 12 miles from the plant site. Between those

5 areas, one is as you come from the Ohio River into Ohio, the ;

6 circumstance in which you hit an immediate plateau. You then

7 hit a sheer incline leading to a second plateau to a sheer

8 incline to a third plateau. By this, I am talking about

9 elevational drops of somewhere of three to four hundred feet

10 in a matter of two to three hundred foot distance. These town-

11 ship and county roadways are approximately 16, 14 feet in width,

12 they are winding, they are up and down hills, and otherwise.

( 13 One, in viewing the evacuation plan in Kentucky, divide Campbell

14 County -- for illustration -- in half and take the eastward

1 15 half, Poute 8, to the east and the westward half of Route 8

16 to the west without any consideration of the plume direction.

1:7 If it is going away from Kentucky,-that's fine. But if it's

18 in Kentucky, part of that population is moving into the plume,,

l
'

19 while the other half is moving out of the plume and I don't

20 think this is a circumstance which can be deemed to be ade-

21 quate.

( ) 22 These are the generalities by way of illustratior

23 that one is directed to in seeking as it pertains to public

( ) 24 roadways.,
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1 JUDGE FRYE: Thank you. Let's take about a 4736
tO
'w/ 2 ten-minute break.

3 (Thereupon, a short recess was taken.)
O
kJ 4 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Conner, do you wish to respond

5 at this point?

6 Let me say that we have in mind not continuing

y to pursue this in the oral fashion the way we have been, but

8 you may want to respond.

9 MR. CONNER: Well, I share the point that it is

10 not exactly too fruitful to sit here and listen to this today
~

11 and I was going to simply suggest perhaps that after we close,

12 at whatever time, that Mr. Dennison dictate to one of the

13 court reporters so that it would be on the record in the mornine,

14 because some of the things may have merit. Some of the things

15 reflect simply a lack of homework.

16 Going to the first one on B, the telephone, he

17 complains about the telephone systens and so forth. It may be

is true that the local telephone lines are overloaded, but the

19 allegation Mr. Dennison is coming forth with totally ignores

| 20 the dedicated phone lines and the microwave system, and it

21 was already documented.

( ' 22 Now, if this were a common law proceeding, I)
23 would demur. He may be right on the telephone, but what has

( ) 24 that got to do with adequate emergency plan. I refer you to
,
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1 Section 2E -- E2 on Roman numeral page II, El of the Clermont 4737
, (_. _,)

2 County Plan where this is referred to on the hot line and so

_ 3 forth, and in the Kentucky Plan. This is the State of Kentucky
C/

4 Plan, Appendix B1, appearing on page B-1-1. In other words,

5 it is certainly not profitable for us to try to sit here and

6 look up real fast where some of this stuff is covered in the

7 documentation. But we could do enough initially to identify

8 the fact that it' all very interesting that eiaybe these

9 telephone lines won't work, particularly if a lot of citizens

10 are calling. But what does that have to do with the price of

11 eggs? And this is what we are not getting in this specifica-

12 tion, and admittedly, Mr. Dennison was trying to recite it very
()

13 quickly and get it on the record and give you some idea, which

14 is certainly more progress than we have made heretofore.

15 B ut the next one talks about the Ohio side.

16 There is no coordination between four counties. I really don't

1

17 know what that's about. The State of Ohio has its plan and

18 Clermont County has its plan, and those are the affected areas.

19 He was pointing out the radio system there, in the section

20 we have already referred to, and here again you have a situatien

21 that Kentucky State Route 8 has shoulder damage. It undoubtedly
1 '%

J
22 does, but this does not presuppose that for the life of the,

!

23 plant everything has to be in some, quote, perfect, unquote,

('2)
| \

24 condition at all times to deal with an accident that has one-

|
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I
chance in ten billion of occurrence or if an emergency plan 4738,

(d
2 that has the same order of magnitude chance will ever be needed-
3

Of course, the world will go on otherwise.

4
So I submit that ZAC has to be realistic in

5 its approach, rather than simply saying, my goodness gracious,
6 think of all the things that might happen and suppose the road
7 were washed out on a given Tuesday, and the accident happened
8 to occur then. They are ignoring the real world and I submit

9 that if the responsible governments of the states and the

10 counties and FEMA ultimately find that this part of the world
11 can indeed have an emergency plan for nuclear power plants
12 just as it does for tornadoes, floods and so forth, that is

''' 13 all this board needs to look at.

14 Finally, unless they can give us something
15 specific as to what is wrong with the plans that have been
16 developed in accordance with the Commission's controlling

|
| 17 regulations and in 0654 I think these contentions should be

18 dismissed, and I think the illustrations given by Mr. Dennison
19 prove it.

20 The final thing I would say in response to a

21 comment he made that he would give these only as examples and
(~h
'%/ 22 that he might want to do something different at the hearing,

23 I submit that under the board's order of October 9th, as well

(^) 24\~' as the order from last spring, that they are responsible to

I
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1 come forward today with specifications of what they are 4739

U
2 talking about -- today and tomorrow, with what they are talking

3 about and if they do not, their contentions should be stricken.

O
4 Thank you.

5 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Barth, do you care to respond?

6 MR. BARTH: Thank you for phrasing it that way,

7 your Honor. No, sir.

8 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Dennison, it has been suggested

9 that you dictate all this to the court reporter.

10 MR. DENNISON: I'm at the pleasure of the board.

11 It seems to me that that is very interesting for the court

12 reporter and myself, but is not productive otherwise. I think

O
13 it would probably be better handled by what I had suggested

14 earlier and what we discussed, and that is simply that I be

15 given leave to revise these, make them more specific, and there

16 you have it in writing, rather than taking these things off the

1-7 top of my head as I have been by way of illustration. Other-

18 wise --

19 JUDGE FRYE: Can you do that within two weeks?

|

| 20 MR. DENNISON: I'm not trying to be evasive.
|

21 The question that comes to my mind is if these are to be

n
\~' 22 overly specific, I would request three weeks. If they are

23 to be simply more pointed in a pleading nature without going

24 into where Route 8 stops and Route 27 starts and so on, I would~'
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1
_ say certainly in two weeks. They would be specific to direct 4740
'~'

2 to direct them.aelves to those areas of concern in which it is
3 felt that the plans as now constituted do not meet their
4 obligations.

5 JUDGE FRYE: Well, what we are looking for,

think came up earlier today, is a statement of contentions6 as I

7 which advised all of the parties, specifically what is to be
8 litigated. Not in general what is sought to be litigated.
9 I think the contentions as they are presently worded are too

10 general and I think would be very difficult to go to a hearing
11 with the contentions worded in this way.

12 At the same time we don't want something that's(~)
#

13 extremely prolix that it's citing every detail.
14 MR. DENNISON: I understand. I just don't want

15 to have Mr. Conner beg the question again that I have not been

16 significantly specific, and therefore I should be dismissed.

17 j I would suggest perhaps -- which would save a lot of time in

is the long run -- is that I just simply submit these in a two-
19 week period. If the board has any questions or wishes them

20 made more specific, or Mr. Conner has something that he wants

21 to take up relative to them with the board, then we meet that

) 22 issue when it comes. But I would hope not to come back to

23 another pretrial conference or another mode of hearing, and at
/~S
kl 24 that moment hear that Mr. Conner, once again, is an island of
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1 discontent on the issue. 4741
(#'

2 JUDGE FRYE: Well, we would like for you to

3 submit or revise these and make them specific so that they will
I_I\j

~

advise the parties as to specifically what it is that ZAC seeks4

5 to place in issue and do that in a two-week period, which would

6 be Thursday --

7 MR. CONNER: November 12.

8 JUDGE FRYE: It would be November 12. Now, we

9 need to give the applicant and Staff an opportunity to respond

10 to those. Mr. Conner, when would you like to respond?

11 MR. CONNER: I am mindful of the mail, if we are

12 going to have them in-hand on the 12th.
O

C 'i'
13 JUDGE FRYE: Well, can Mr. Dennison serve --

ja MR. CONNER: If he will provide a copy to the

15 company here.

16 JUDGE FRYE: Could you provide a copy to the

17 company here and have them transmit it?

18 MR. DENNISON: I can. However they would like

| j9 to work it. There is certainly no trouble for me to deliver

i

! 20 it to the Batavia Branch utility or I can have it transmitted

21 downtown or whatever.
/7

|
i._) JUDGE FRYE: I think it would be very helpful.22

i

23 We would avoid the delay that we would otherwise encounter

k') 24
(

with the mail and if the company would also be kind enough'

ACE R EPORUNG. INC.
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1 or Mr. Conner, if you would be kind enough to see that the 4742;
,rr
's) 2 Staff gets a copy of that?

3 MR. CONNER: Sure. And we'll give you a copy
#'

\ ')r

4 also. What will happen is they will simply telecopy it to us

5 and we will reproduce it and send it to you all and let

6 Mr. Dennison serve the intervenors. I would subnit that if

7 the board is going to provide more time to Mr. Dennison for

8 this purpose and if he is indeed going to have to go over this

9 and bring out contentions, that he will help the process if he

10 would -- picking one at random -- put under it the name of the

11 witnesses, if any, that he proposes to bring forth in the

12 documentation, because it will be the same operation.
r's
kJ 13 This will enable us then to quickly decide

ja whether we want to take depositions or what have you.

15 Mr. Wetterhahn reminds me which plan is the subject of the

16 question each time. I mean, we had mary general things here.
|

17 Some were in Kentucky and that's four books. It may be if it
:

18 just says where it is -- if it says Clermont County such-and-
i
! 19 such, fine. We understand what he is talking about. But the
i

20 general things -- I don't know how far Route 8 runs, but I

21 suspect it may go through all three counties. I think that

(])-
22 should be specified. And I think that would help us meet a

23 December 14th hearing date.

( ,

(_j 74 MR. DENNISON: Again, I have no problem. To be

ACE REPORDNG. lNC.
CINCINN Aft. OMIO

i



l

I realistic, I have no problem presenting these in a two-week 4743

O 2 period, but if in addition to that they want portions of each

3 plan identified, that's going to take additional tima to make

4 these cross references and if he wants a witness list and so

5 forth, I can do all of this. However, I can't do it in the

6 two-week period that I previously stated.

7 JUDGE FRYE: Let me say this to you. It would

8 seem to me that in specifying these contentions, it is probably

9 going to be necessary for you to have reference to the

:: 10 specific plans tna. otherwise you would go through your

11 contentions.

12 MR. DENNISON: In some degree, yes.

13 JUDGE FRYE: And I think it would be very

14 helpful to all the parties and the board to indicate in the

15 contentions specifically what portions of the various plans

16 that you are concerned with. So I would encourage you to do

17 that. I think that will make everyone's task much easier.

18 MR. CONNER: May I suggest something? I was

19 assuming that this would be a single operation, but if --

20 let's get the specification in by the 12th with all of that,

21 the witness documents and so forth, that comes out of the first

22 go-through, and any other witnesses or documents a week later.

23 I just assumed this would be all together, but he could

24 supplement that. And I didn't answer your question. We would

ACE REPORUNG lNC.
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I
respond in a week since we will not get this probably until- 4744

O 2 the close of business on the 12th and we would ask that we
3 simply file our answer by the 20th, not later than the 20th.

O 4 This, of course, depends on what's in it,

5 JUDGE FRYE: That's certainly acceptable.

6 The date is certainly acceptable.

7 Mr. Dennison, how about the witness list?

8 MR. DENNISON: I'm not sure what he is suggesting

9 there. If he is talking about partial on the 12th and complete

10 by the --

Il MR. FRYE: He is talking about witnesses.

12 MR. DENNISON: I know. Like the plans, this is

O 13 a living document. I can give him what I have by the 19th as

14 far as witnesses are concerned. I would presume that's not as

15 critical as the contentions.

16 JUDGE FRYE: I would think not.

17 MR. DENNISON: In fact, I would assume 30 days

18 before hearing would be timel'y.

19 JUDGE FRYE: It looks to me from what Mr. Barth

20 tells us, it's going to be the first week in February before

21 we can go to hearing.

22 MR. CONNER: I would not want any indicated

23 silence to indicate consent on that point. I don't know if you

24 want to get into that right now, but I would like to be heard

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 on that. 4745,

'^'
2 JUDGE FRYE: Perhaps it would be appropriate,

3 but before we get into the schedule, we haven't heard from

(~'J
N

w
4 Mr. Barth with respect to when he can get his response in to

5 the revised contentions.

6 MR. BARTH: We can respond by November 20th,

7 your Honor, to the submission to be made by Mr. Dennison,

8 assuming we have it by November 12th. I would point out that

9 November lith is Veterans Day which is a holiday. This should

10 not create problems from my point of view. I don't know about

11 whether your office types on Veterans Day or what you are

12 going to do.

(~\,
k'

13 MR. DENNISON: Does anybody have a calendar?

:: 14 I'll leave it at the 12th. I certainly wouldn't want to file

15 on Friday the 13th.

16 JUDGE FRYE: Fine. So you will plan to submit

17 it on the 20th?

18 MR. BARTH: Yes, sir.

19 JUDGE FRYE: Good. Now, --

20 MR. DENNISON: On the subject of this witness

21 list --

) 22 JUDGE FRYE: Let's talk NSout the hearing

23 schedule a little bit and then we can go back to the witness

24 list.

ACE R EPORTING. INC.
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1 MR. CONNER: If you are going to move to that 4746

O''
2 point, may I ask that another item -- Mr. Dennison responded

3 to one item in the board's list of things to consider, whether

O
4 there are any of the contentions which they no longer intend

5 to pursue in this.

6 JUDGE FRYE: I would assume what he will give

7 us will be all of the contentions he intends to pursue and

8 that if there is nothing listed there -- if it's not listed !

9 there, it won't be --

10 MR. CONNER: If it could be identified now, it

11 would save us any work.

12 JUDGE FRYE: I see. Can you identify them?

13 MR. DENNISON: There are parts, as I sorted

14 through these. For instance, in 20-D, the phrasing in there

15 would be stricken. By way of example, "No emergency center

16 prepared its evacuation plan." That was true at the time the

l'7 dv:ument was prepared. It's not true today.

| 18 As to specific contentions, I would want to
1

19 review it, but in all probability No. 2 would be withdrawn.

| 20 JUDGE FRYE: Let me suggest that you and

| 21 Mr. Conner might confer on that.

( ) 22 MR. DENNISON: I could indicate to him and when

23 the 12th comes it would be self-evident which ones are no longer

( ) 24 present.
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I JUDGE FRYE: Fine. Now, as to schedule. 4747
'

.-

2 Let me say -- if I understood Mr. Barth earlier - -

3 you were indicating that the Staff did not intand to file its

O 4 evaluation of the FEMA findings as they pertain to the conten-

5 tions in issue prior to hearing?
P

6 MR. BARTH: Yes, in substance. The Staff will

7 not make a finding as to the FEMA finding emergency plans in

8 regard to the contentions one by one. FEMA will make a finding

9 as to the adequacy of the overall emergency planning situation

10 for the effective copies as it states. The Staff under the

11 memorandum of understanding where FEMA and under 50.50.47,

'

12 Appendix E will review the FEMA finding and make an overall'

13 determination whether or not the Applicant and state plans

la to provide adeouate protection for public health and safety.

15 These we do not intend to do and probab4y will not be done by

,

16 the time hearing is held in this case, because it is not'

i

17- necessary for this case, because the issues here are limitedj

:: la to those raised in the contentions by ZAC.

-
.

19

20

'21
'''

72
8

2.

D a.-2
,

-
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4

1 Therefore, the matter of presumption that

2 Mr. Dennison brought up earlier as to FEMA findings has no part

3 in this hearing. If I have not adequately answered your ques-
O

4 tion, Mr. Chairman, please pursue it.

5 JUDGE FRYE: I am a little concerned with '.he
5-1

6 language of 5047A2 which says the NRC will base its finding on

7 the review of the FEMA findings in determination as to whether

8 or not the state and local emergency plans are adequate and

9 capable of being implemented and on the NRC assessment as to

10 whether the applicant's on-site emergency plans are capable of
I

i, being implemented.

12 And the FEMA findings shall constitute a rebut-

13 table presumption, now, I would hope that we would get a staff

14 opinion with respect to the FEMA findings, perhaps through a

15 witness or something of that nature?

16 MR. BARTH: As I understand it, FEMA probably

17 will not have their findings done by then.

18 JUDGE FRYE: I am talking whenever, whenever they

19 are done.

20 MR. BARTH: But I think that the Court's

21 jurisdiction is limited to the issues in controversy, and that

( ) 22 is not an issue in controversy.
'

23 JUDGE FRYE: I am not proposing to go beyond

) 24 the issues.
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1 MR. BARTH: Their findings will be on thes
4749

5-2 2 adequacy of the overall planning. We will, of course, nave a

3 FEMA witness to produce testimony in regard to the contentions

4 raised here insofar as they have off-site.

5 We will produce NRC witnesses to justify the

6 adequacy of the applicants on-site and in three instances in

7 my judgment they overlap.

8 We will put on a FEMA and an NRC witness together
i

9 to discuss their view of the adequacy of three of the conten-

10 tions that Mr. Dennison has submitted, which I think overlap

:: 11 each other, the interfaces to on-site and off-site belongs

12 together.

O
13 JUDGE HOOPER: Mr. Barth, can I ask a question?

14 'Will we have or will you have the rescits of the test run on

15 emergency planning available in the critique that FEMA has

16 right on these test runs? Will that be a part of the testimony

17 and a part of the record in this hearing?

18 MR. BARTH: We did not contemplate making it a

19 oart of the record. We did not contemplate submitting it,

20 assuming that it is done before hearing, sir.

21 JUDGE HOOPER: The results of the test will not be,

h
22 a part of this record?

23 MR. BARTH: We did not contemplate it, sir.

l ) 24
'

JUDGE HOOPER: I am puzzled by this. In other
|
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I proceedings it has been, and I am wondering -- 47509
5-3 2 MR. BARTH: It is not an issue in controversy

3 here.,

4 JUDG? HOOPER: It was not in the other ones

5 either.

6 MR. BARTH: You have asked two questions, and

7 you get three different answers. In this case, we will have

8 validated what kind of evidence shall we put on to resolve the

9 issues, and that does not seem to be one of the matters.

10 I would also point out ,that, of course, the

11 commission has recently issued a directive that the Licensing

12 Board feels that it should raise this as an important safety
f')LJ

13 issue on its own.

14 You have the authority to do so. I think there

15 is some sort of procedure of notifying the commission and that

16 sort of thing.

17 JUDGE FRYE: Now, the first week in February,

18 you say, first week in February you contemplate the FEMA

19 findings will be available and that we will have the FEMA

20 witnesses available for hearing?

21 MR. BARTH: I discussed with the FEMA people the

! (~)%* 22 contentions which we have submitted to them for their review,

23 and their preliminary review tells them that they can go to
(q/
'' 24 hearina the first of February in regard to the contentionst

|
|
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1 submitted by ZAC.

4 2 The contentions, the emergency planning by

. 3 Dr. Fankhau - 1sents no problem in that sort of schedu.i.e.

O's /
4 MA has informed the Senate in a letter to

5 Senator Simp s to this date, and I believe this was a date

6 agreed to also by the NRC management. This means that testimony

7 then would have to be out at a minimum something like 20 days

8 prior to the 1st of February, so we are talking about testimony

9 being in a finalized form by something like January 10, sir.

10 JUDGE.FRYE: January.ll actually.. Well, that

11 seems to be under the circumstances a realistic schedule depend-
1

12 ing on your responses to Mr. Dennison't contention by the 20th,'

' (')
''

13 ,we will probably then issue a ruling on those contentions.

14 I don't know whether anyone would like to contem-

15 plate the proposition of filing summary disposition motions or

16 if they would prefer to get a hearing. It might be better under

1-7 that schedule to simply get a hearing.

I- MR. BARTH: May I make one further comment, sir?

|

19 JUDGE FRYE: Yes.

| MR. BARTH: In regard to the matter of the20

21 schedule, we have given consideration to the proposed fuel load
,,

k-
22 date by the applicant and backtracked the time, and I think

23 that if we go to hearing the 1st of February, if the Licensing
O
k/

24 Board would use its authority to require simultaneous findings

j aca aracarma. me.
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i to be submitted, that we could with the Licensing Board have 4752

a 2 adequate time to write its own decision, meet the fuel load

3 date proposed by the applicant.

p
V So I do not think, and my management does not4

feel, that the February date would interfere with the orderly5

1 ading.of the fuel as proposed by the applicant.
6

should something else happen to that schedule,,

we w uld have more time, of course, sir.
8

JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Conner.9

MR. CONNER: Mr. Barth took part of my argument
10

there.
11

MR. BARTH: Good.
12

A
MR. CONNER: The fuel loading date at the moment'q,,/

33

is in the middle of the year, July of 1982. Given the normal
34

schedule for filings 45 days for the board review and then
15

50-odd, plus mail time for the proposed findings, you are:
16

aheady back into eady Mad.
17

If the hearing is started in February, there
18

is almost no leeway whatsoever for completing a hearing,
39

particularly this hearing,
20

t

As the chairman has already noted, we haveg
1 ,

| ( ) already spent 17 days on relatively minor issues. I note thatg

Sussquehanna, the whole case was finished in one sitting in
23

O 24 i
eight days sust recent1 .7,

,i
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1 I believe that this approach is something to 4753p
' ' '

2 try to do to carry out the Commission's announced intention of

3 not permitting the hearing process per se to interfere withg),
'''

4 fuel loading dates or decisions affecting what would be fuel

5 loading dates.

6 For this reason, I urge the board to -- and

7 the date that the board indicated, December 14 -- to begin the

8 hearinos on these issues.

9 Obviously most of what the intervenors will want

10 to cross-examine about, given the past record in this case, will

11 be the applicant's emergency plan as well as those of the

:: 12 state's and local jurisdictions.
O
'l

13 I would also ask the staff, while not necessarily

14 getting its final testimony in, it could certainly have its

15 basic position in on or about that time, and also we have not

16 the slightest abjection to the FEMA critique, I think

17 Dr. Hooper called it, being put into the record also for use

18 insofar as it applies to the contentions, of course.

19 So that what I am really saying is that by

20 starting about December 14, we can get a great deal of the

21 work out of the way and, yes, about the time the FEMA position
.

, J 22\- comes out, I would submit that the record be kept open until

23 that time, and that we all come back for hopefully the final

x' 24 day of the hearing when the FEMA witnesses and/or staf f witnesses,
1
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1 depending, would be available to respond to any questions 4754,m
-

2 the board may have or cross-examination on contentions, as

3 the mptter may be reflected, or different points may be,-

4 reflected.

5 In this way, I think it provides the board with

6 more time to validate the total record in the case and here I

7 am mindful that new members will have to study the transcript

8 of evidence tr.ay did not hear, although I am sure he is doing

9 it now, but this approach I submit lets us get a lot more work

10 done with a little more deliberation, and I see absolutely no

11 reason why whatever evidence the applicant and the jurisdic-

12 tions -- I call them in general terms -- and the intervenors

13 may want to present, could not all be presented in December,

14 cross-examined and so forth, subject to the right to do what-

15 ever may be appropriate about it in February, but not open it

16 up again, not go through it all again, n,it new matter.

1-7 I really believe we could get rid of 90 percent

18 of the time required in December. That would be our --
i

19 JUDGE FRYE: Do I infer from that that 90 percent

20 of this time works out to be about one week?

21 MR. CONNER: Si_, unless you can manage to do it

(~
| k-)> in one day, I think that would be preferable. We are talking22

23 only about a schedule.

p
\J 24 I would want to talk about order of presentation
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I and how the board wants to get in some of the evidence. While 4755,,

l 1
%)

2 we are noting that there have been some inconsistencies among

3 the boards as to how the evidence of the State of Ohio, theg. s()_
4 State of Kentucky emergency plans and so forth got in, I would

5 simp 1v oropose that they, the documents, which everybody has,

6 simply be received in evidence by stipulation subject to whatever

7 cross-examination may be pertinent -- to get around it that way,

8 rather than try to have somebody, the board, call them or what

9 have you.

10 I recognize that Ohio is not represented here

11 today, the State of Ohio, but I think everybody else could be

12 on notice as to what would be expected and whatever might be,_

U
13 necessary could be available beginning on December 14th, if

14 that were the day.

15 JUDGE FRYE: Fine.

, 16 MR. BARTH: May i address that in part, sir?
|

l'7 I hope to simplify things somewhat.

18 JUDGE FRYE: Fine.

19 MR. BARTH: If we assume the Dectmbtr 14 date,

20 your Honor, and we look at the contentions of Mr. Dennison,

| :: 21 these are off-site emergency planning in our views, with the
rx
( l

'

22 exception of a very minor part of Contention 25 and 26, which' ' '

1
'

23 relates to an interface between on-site planning and off-site
,,

U
24 planning in which the NRC staff has played a role.

Art 42*ORTING. INC.
CINCIN,9 AT1. 0M40



1 Now, with the exception of the minor part of 4756

\> 2 Contentions 25 and 26 on the 14th of December, we will come

3 to hearing and there will be no FEMA testimony. There will be(~
'N 4 no FEMA witnesses. There will be no assessment by the Federal

5 Government as to adequacy of the plans.

6 The applicant plays no role so the applicant

has no testimony to give, because the applicant cannot testify7

8 that the plans are adequate in the view of the Federal Governmer,t

so we have nothing to do on the 14th of December in regard tog

10 almost all of the contentions raised by ZAC.

11 I think that it would be fruitful in that effort,

12 we certainly could address the monitoring contentions of
n
(_) 13 Dr. Fankhauser, but they really are minor. They are all

ja solved by Section 11.6 of the FSAR.

15 You are talking about a half a day over nothing.

16 In regard to the emergency planning, I do not see how anything

37 could be resolved on the 14th of December in the absence of

18 FEMA. My agency has no authority to tell FEMA how to go

19 prepare their testimony or when to prepare it. They have their

20 own schedule. They have given careful consideration to this

21 and when they can go to hearing -- I discussed that with them,

(])'22 my management discussed this with them, and I have no control

23 over FEMA, nor does this agency.

( ) 24 So there is no way you or I or anyone else could

i

ACE R EPORUNG. INC.
CINCINN ATI. OM40



1 issue an order, "Be prepared to go to the hearing on the 14th." 4757
,

''

2 The hearing on the 14th without FEMA is the hearing that is

3 futile, your Honor, in my view.
,,

( )'~'
4 MR. CONNER: Just to respond to that in a brief

,

5 part, Mr. Barth has already said on the record that FEMA has

6 advised that they have made the preliminary review of the plan

7 and find it -- no major problems, I think was the phrase he

8 used.

9 We should indeed have the FEMA report on the

10 exercise which I think has been coming out about two weeks after

11 the exercise and all of this can be plugged in.

12 I understand FEMA's desire to follow a schedule

k-
13 and so forth, but I also understand our desire to follow a

14 schedule and to get power out of the reactor.

15 I am not prepared to say that if the facts were

16 explained to FEMA this way, they might not be able to give at

17 least preliminary testimony.

18 The thing that I forgot to mention earlier on

19 the schedule in discussing this board's time for review and

20 the filing of findings is the fact that while I hope it will

! 21 be gone by then, there is still the Commission requirement for
1 ,x

| (-) 22 50 days' review which would obviously make fuel loading by July

23 impossible unless we find some ways to try ta expedite the
(m
k.J entire matter.24
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1 That, of course, is my purpose, but I am 4758
,.

'/ 2 prepared to -- Mr. Barth has to present the position of his

3 management as told to him.

[~)'' 4 However, I am prepared to ask NRC management to

5 kindly speed it up a little bit and see if there is not some-

6 body who can be pulled off some case, hopefully not active at

7 the time, and see if they could not do it now for Zimmer rather

a than do it for a case that is not on a priority basis.

9 I am not sure what it means, but certainly we

10 are prepared to discuss it with them.

11 JUDGE FRYE: It is actually, is it not, now 30

12 days for Commission review?
O
kJ 13 MR. CONNER: I forget. We could not find it,

la and in any event, it takes that much more away from the --

15 JUDGE FRYE: We are well aware of that.

16 MR. CONNER: Yes, I know the board will do the

! 17 best it can. That is why I can only push for getting as much

ja out of the way as possible.

(

| 19 JUDGE FRYE: We are anxious to get the hearing
!

20 going as quickly as it would be productive to do so. Of course,

21 we will keep that in mind.!

[
'

| (,_)22 MR. MA RTIN : I did want to remind the board that

23 this exercise schedule for November 18 may result in some
rs
(,) 24 changes to the plans within the next few weeks after that date,
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1 and depending on what exactly is in contention, there may be 4759
O

2 some changes in the facts and in the plans just at the time

3 Mr. Conner wishes to go to hearing.

O
4 JUDGE FRYE: Well, that, of course, is always4

5 a possibility in these cases that there may be changes that

6 develop as you go along. We will just have to deal with them

7 as we come to them.

3 MR. CONNER: To clarify the record on that

9 point, that is why I say keep the record open. If anything

10 happened, fine, we would give an answer to it at the reopened

11 hearing.

12 If we cannot answer it, that is our problem,

13 but I do not think there is a significant problem in thisd

14 area.

!

15 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Dennison.

16 MR. DENNISON: If the board please, I have a

17 peculiar problem that I would like to address to the Court.
t

| 18 In most instances I can generally make adjust-
!
,

19 ments. I have a case scheduled to commence trial on the lith

20 of February through the 22nd of February.

( 21 That case has been specially set because the

( } 22 Judge presiding will be out of the jurisdiction for approxi-

23 mately two months thereafter There were several cases

24 canceled to put that in there.
|
,
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1 To compound the matter, the case is a criminal 4760,-

'/ 2
'

case of murder and two counts of attempted murder so it is
3 something that I doubt seriously if I could have readjusted~'

(' ') because of the difficulties in having it set at that time.4

5 The indictment was returned in September so it

6 is the sort of thing that that is where it fit. It would

7 require a few days prior to the lith that I attend to matters
8 necessary to pretrial preparation in this case, so any time in
9 January up to about the 5th or 6th of February, any time from

10 about the 23rd or 24th on of February, I could be here, but
11 that particular time is extremely awkward for me.

12 JUDGE FRYE: I appreciate you advising us of
(~N
's) 13 that early on. We will have to accommodate it. Fine.

14 Mow, I think we still had the question of the

15 witnesses, and you were going to atte it to indicate witnessos

16 when you filed, prospective witnesses.

17 MR. DENNISON: I would prefer, your Honor,

because I believe it would be more timely to do it 30 days or18

19 10 before the hearing date. However, if Mr. Conner would want,

i

20 these sort of piecemeal, I can give them to him that way, but

21 as one always -- I think that most of you are aware these

( ) 22 things are evolving so I have several witnesses at this point,
23 but I assume that prior to the actual hearing, they will be

,m
() 24 complemented by some additional witnesses.

!

I
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!
1 JUDGE FRYE: Well, why doesn 't ~ the board: when 4761'

.

()
2 it issues its orders setting up the schedule include a date,

3 a final date, for the furnishing of witnesses back and forth,

O
4 and then hopefully everyone will cooperate and give everybody

5~ as much advance notice as possible prior to that date.

6 MR. DENNISON: It would somewhat help me and

7 the structuring of some witnesses if there was clarification

8 by Mr. Conner. When he is talking about the introduction of

; these plans and then cross-examination of some individual,9

10 am I given to understand that he would be providing the author

11 or the disaster service person responsible for the crea': ion of

12 the plans?

13 Well, I guess really Stone and Webster is where

la it would boil down, if he would be providing Stone and Webster, .

15 who I believe are probably the authors of all these, along with

16 assistance from the State, as to whether or not he would be

1-7 producing both witnesses for each category.

18 If I could get a response from Mr. Conner as to
.

19 that, it would assist me. somewhat in witness recognition.

20 JUDGE FRYE: You are asking whether he would have

21 both the witness from the county --

( ) 22 MR. DENNISON: From Stone and Webster as well

23 as the representative who had the input into the plans from

( 24 each of the days after service agencies involved.

_
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1 JUDGE FRYE: I see. 4762g
\ '/

2 MR. CONNER: Would you like me to respond?
'

3 JUDGE FRYE: Yes.
(3, i

'~#
4 MR. CONNER: I think that Mr. Dennison is push-
5 ing me into the board's prerogatives, but --

6 JUDGE FRYE: You prefer not to respond at this

7 time?

8 MR. CONNER: No, I would rather do anything I

9 can to move the case forward, and I noted earlier that there

10 have been various approaches in the other cases.

11 For example, in Sussquehanna, Pennsylvania

12 appeases an interested party and gives its own testimony, as
(")
' 13 I understand it.

14 The board called the emergency board director

15 as its witness. The county called an independent witness to

16 analyze the plans, which would be to say how they met 0654

17 and so forth.

18 There have been various ways that this occurred,

19 and the staff presented its witnesses and the county presented

20 the witnesses as parties, for example.

21 I would submit that this is really up to the

n) 22 board to direct how you want the parties to do it, and I suggested!s

23 carlier that the simplest way to do it would be to put the
,

\_/ 24 party matters in evidence by stipulation since we all know what
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they are and if given questions are going to come up, then we 47631

'~
2 will get the witness to answer it.

3 Now, I cannot answer Mr. Dennison's questions
i_)
' < ' 4 because I really don't know what his specified points are or

5 if they are valid, so I don't know whether the Stone and

6 Webster consultant should be called as a witness.

7 - I do not know in general, but they should be

8 called as a witness or Mr. Williams frorn Ohio would face that,

9 but certainly I believe that if all else fails, the applicant

10 could ask for a subpoena to get him in there or the board could

11 simply call him as a board witness.

12 I view this as a non-problem because we want

O
13 to get the entire matter on the record as it applies to these'''

la contentions, and I think it should be done.

15 So there are a lot of ways to skin that cat,

16 but we will, of course, do wh3tever the board wants in order

[

| 17 to expedite the matter.

18 JUDGE FRYE: Fine. Thank you very much.
|

19 Mr. Woliver, we have not come back to you.

20 Can you report on your Fankhauser's discussion with regcrd

21 to his remaining contentions that may be affected by the
o,

U-) 22 settlement agreement?

23 MR. WOLIVER: Yes, we have. I believe that
q
\/ 24 involves Contention 2-B and Contention 3 of Dr. Fankhauser.

|
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1 IIe has reviewed the settlement agreement 4764
g

2 entered into by the City of Cincinnati and the applicants, and

3 at this time based upon the information provided this af ter-

n''
4 noon, we would withdraw tnose two particular contentions.

5 It still is without. some concern for the language

6 in the settlement agreement and what the settlement agreement

7 does not provide for the City of Cincinnati.

8 It is our desire, I think it would be certainly

9 relevant to the citizenry of Cincinnati to be able to obtain

10 on a continuous basis a readout of the radioactive effluents

11 that are coming from the service discharge line into the

Ohio River.12
r~kTJ We recognize that this is not required by NRCj3

ja rules at this time and, therefore, we are withdrawing our

contention.15

16 We are currently concerned with some aspects of

17 the settlement agreement. The effectiveness of them would be

18 dependent upon personnel at the plant notifying the public

j9 officials of the City of Cincinnati when certain events occur

and, again, we feel that not enough information is being20

21 provided to the City of Cincinnati to protect the populus,

( ) 22 and we wish that the applicants were more open, although we

23 recognize that this is not required by regulation.

k_m) 24 JUDGE FRYB: Moving on to another subject,

<

|

1

|
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!

I were you present when Mr. Dennison and I were discussing the 4765

2 further specification of his contentions?

3 MR. WOLIVER: I caught some of that, not all of

4 it.

5 JUDGE FRYE: Basically he is going to file a

6 specified version of his exact contentions by November 12,

7 and the board is willing to grant you the same opportunity to

8 file the specified version of your remaining contentions by

9 November 12, but we would want you to similarly make arrange-

10 ments with the applicant to serve it on them here so that they

11 can transmit it quickly to Washington so that responses can

12 be in by November 20.

O
13 MR. BARTH: Mr. Chairman, did I understand you

14 to say that you want Mr. Woliver to give further specification

15 as to Mr. Dennison in regard to Contention 4 in the emergency

16 planning?

17 JUDGE FRYE: Yes.

18 MR. WOLIVER: Would this also include those

19 aspects of contention 2 which are still remaining?

20 JUDGE FRYE: Yes.

21 MR. BARTH: I wish to make it very clear on

(]/ a

22 behalf of the Staff we will oppose any kind of exoansion of-

23 these non-emergency planning contentions which we heard a

24 long discussion on this morning.
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.

I JUDGE FRYE: Yes, I know we did, and I fully 4766
O 2 anticipate that the staff and the applicant will both state

i 3 their positions in response, and we will then rule on the con-

O
4 tentions.

5 On the other hand, it did seem to us that since

6 ZAC is being given two weeks to specify their contentions that

7 it is appropriate to let Dr. Fankhauser have the sane period.

8 MR. BARTH: I would point out the difference.

9 ZAC is talking about a stack of emergency plannings they
10 received the 1st of October.

!
11 On Contention 2, these are not non-emergency

12 plans. The information is in the FSAR. It has been there for,

O 13 years.

14 There is no reason at this time to give these

15 people another bite of the apple.

|
16 The Staff is quite satisfied to take Contention

17 2 as it now exists and litigate this thing.

18 In regard to emergency planning, I think you are

19 quite correct, you have to offer Mr. Woliver the same oppor-

20 tunities you offered ZAC. There is no problem there.

21 JUDGE FRYE: So you are drawing a distinction

}22 between 2 and 4, the remaining portions of 2 and 4?

23 MR. BARTII: Yes, sir.

24 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Woliver, would you address

.
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1
,_

Mr. Barth's point? 4767

2 MR. WOLIVER: I think we are ending up where we
'

3
_ started out this afternoon. I think these points have beenp_

('")
4 addressed earlier.

5 I have nothing new to say that was not said

6 approximately three hours ago.

7 One coint in procedure: I would like until

8 Friday the 13th to -- I think that is more in line with the

9 tenor of what has been happening -- to file our revised

10 intentions.

11 I do not share Mr. Dennison's reluctance to file

12 on that day. That will be one more day.
,rs
'' i3 JUDGE FRYE: Would that create a problem?

14 MR. CONNER: Anv time that Dr. Fankhauser asks

15 for only one more day, I will not object.

16 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Barth.

17 MR. BARTH: No editorializing. We have no ques-

18 tions.

19 MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, on that general

20 subject, in our responses I trust we will be allowed to incor-

21 porate by reference things that have been said before as to
n
k.- .) 22- vague, indefinite and so forth?

23 I think simply mindful of how thick our reply

n) 24'
'

would have to be, in other words, if we are going to have to'
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1 respond to the same, old banalities that we have seen over 4768
(~'T' s' 2 and over again, I hope that we can simply incorporate it by

3 reference that Dr. Fankhauser's contentions are subject to the,y
J

aame point we made in the last three filings and be done with4

5 it, rather than regurgitate the whole thing. 'I think that will

6 save everybody's time.

7 JUDGE FRYE: We will still have the matter of
8 the contentions which were filed this mornir.g by the City of
9 Mentor and Clermont County, and I would like to take a look at

10 those overnight.

11 I think that is probably about the last item of

12 business.
r

k/ 13 I also think that we probably need to reconsider

la Mr. Barth's point with regard to Dr. Fankhauser's contentions.

15 So we will give you the final word on that later.

:: 16 MR. HIELE: I am Pete Hiele. If the board has

17 no objection, I would simply like to address the board on the

18 settlement agreement which I believe was presented to you

19 early this afternoon.

20 JUDGE FRYE: It was presented actually some time

21 ago, I think last week.

/'

(_)N 22 MR. HIELE: I take it it will be bound into the

23 record perhaps today, though.
rm
(_) 24 In any event, I simply wanted the board to know
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1
_ that we have reached an agreement with the company, that the 4769
I )'' ' '

2 settlement agreement bears the signature of the City of

3 Cincinnati.
O, ,
,

4 We will be withdrawing from the issuance pro-

5 ceedings of the license, and I guess my purpose today here is

6 to present my copy of the agreement to the board and request

7 that the board approve the agreement as a fair and equitable

8 diseosition of the issues raised by the City.

9 JUDGE FRYE: Fine.

10 MR. HIELE: What I will do, if you have no

11 objection, is leave an original of the agreement with the

12 reporter.
~x

(U
13 JUDGE FRYE: That is fine.

14 MR. HIELE: We have not yet formally approved

15 the agreement.

16 JUDGE FRYE: I understand that.

17 MR. HIELE: If I may, I would like to leave my

la copy so that in the event you do approve it, you will have that

19 one to sign.

20 MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Hielt was not here

21 for the need for conformed copies, but we too at th'.s time
n
kJ 22 offer a duplicate original of the things for conformed copies,

23 and I will hand it up to the board right now, if we may.

( ") 24L' The company and the City would each like to have
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I a conformed original for appropriate files. Thank you. 4770,s

l iv
2 JUDGE FRYE: What would be a convenient time
3 to convene tomorrow morning? I had originally said 9:00, but7_s

O
4 in view of the fact that we are not going to have a lot of

5 business, would 9:30 be more appropriate?

6 MR. BARTH: Sounds acceptable to the Staff,

7 your Ecnor.

8 MR. CONNER: We would note that in the event we

7 could start at 8:30 or 9:00, there is a chance of making the

10 early plane in the afternoon.

11 JUDGE FRYE: Off the record.

12 (Discussion held off the record.)p
'~

13 MR. CONNER: For the record, we do have the

14 question of consolidation which I assume you want to do tomorrow?

: : 15 JUDGE FRYE: The hearing is now adjourned, to

16 reconvene at 9:00 o' clock tomorrow morning.

17 (Thereupon, the hearing was adjourned at

18 5:20 P.M., to reconvene on Friday, October

19 30, 1981, at 9:00 A.M.)

20 ---

21

r~;

c) 22

23
g
j 24
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1 CERTIFIC' ATE 4771
0

2 We, Patty Artrip and Dita A. Donner, the under-

3 signed, notary publics'within and for the State of Ohio, do

y' .

4 hereby certify that at the time and place stated herein', we
,

,

, ,

,

5 recorded'in'stenotypy and thereafter transcribed into. type-
1 -

>

6 writing the within 129 pages, and that the foregoing 'is a true, .
. ,

- ,.

i. . s.

7 complete,.- and accurate re' port of: oura stenotypy notes. q_
. - - , ,

'

i8
~ '

9

- AM k. MTR (N
10 Patty Artrip.

Notary Public - State of Ohio
11 i P, / 9 Pk

12

'

13
'

- . , n>r M 1>

p. Dita A. Donner
Notary Public - State of Ohio
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NUCLEAR REGULATORY CO.TISSIONg
O

This is to certify that the attached proceedings 'cefore the

']''m Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
7 s

Y
in the ::1atter o f:. Cincinnati Gas & Elec Co., et al., and W.H. Zimmer

Nuclear Plant
Date of Proceeding: October 29, 1981

Docket flumber: 50-358-OL

Place of Proceeding: Cincinnati, Ohio

were held as herein appears, and that this is the original transcript
thereof for the- file of the Commission., ,

Dita A. Donner

Official Reporter (Typed)
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